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CHAIR WHITE: . . (gavel). . . Good morning. The Budget and Finance Committee meeting will
come to order. And this morning I would like to note that our Committee Vice-Chair is
excused, Riki Hokama as well Robert Carroll. our Council Vice-Chair. And joining us this
morning are Vice...not Vice-Chair, Chair Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Member Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha. Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And Don Couch.
COLNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning and aloha, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And before I start today, Ed just wanna thank the Staff because what the
Members don't always see is the amount of work that goes into wrapping up the day's work
and cranking up the next morning. So this is the time when the Staff spends a lot of...lot of
hours getting...getting ready to help us through the day and then a lot of time wrapping up at
the end of the day. So without further ado, we'll move into public testimony. And Staff, do
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we have any testifiers this morning? If there's anyone...oh, we do have one testifier.
Miss Robbins, if you could come on down and then we will go to the District Offices.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MS. ROBBINS: Good morning, everybody.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. ROBBINS: Sorry, just got here so I didn't have a chance to fill that out. I will do that
afterwards. That's okay?
CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
MS. ROBBINS: Okay. Looking over on today's Page 3 of the agenda. Its Item F that caught my
eye right away. We're gonna be dealing with a proposed Bill for an Ordinance Authorizing
the Mayor of the County of Maui to Enter into Intergovernmental Agreements for Loans
from the State of Hawaii's Drinking Water Treatment Revolving Loan Fund for Various
Water Projects. Please do that. Please do that. I read in the paper this morning that the
budget, the State Budget that got passed was less than anticipated and kind of less than
promised so the money that's going to be coming to help us out here in Maui County is
gonna be less in part because that's gonna be less in part available. And for us all to keep in
mind that that's Federal money that comes to the State. Entities in the State put applications
in for that. It's next to nil for the cost of those...for the carrying costs of those. So certainly
we need water. And those of us who worked on the Upcountry Oversight Committee . for the
EPA on addressing the contaminated water up there back in '04, '05, '06, the years that that
went on are well-aware of how vital that can be and well-aware that what we've been talking
about here within the last week or so. And what's on the paper is that you need to have
yourselves, ourselves, shovel-ready in order to be able to be considered by the State of
Hawaii to give those loans to us. So we need to be ready. And we need to make sure that we
put those funds in that we're requesting is being, realistic, not asking for more than we need
in order to maybe have money left over to apply to something else. Not a good deal. We
need to be shovel-ready and we need to be accurately predicting what it is that we're gonna
be using and when it's gonna be using. Those funds don't last forever. So thank you. Please
pass that.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Robbins. Questions for the testifier, Members? Seeing none.
thank you very much.
MS. ROBBINS: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: Is there anyone else in the Chambers that would like to testify this morning?
Seeing none, we'll go to the District Offices. First to Hana. Dawn. do you have any
testifiers in liana?

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 1, 2014

MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and there is no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. We'll go to Lanai. Denise, any testifiers there?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning. Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And we'll go to Molokai. Ella. any testifiers on Molokai?
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here
waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. With that I'll let you ladies go and without objection, we'll
close public testimony.
COIJNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
...END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .

ITEM BF-1:

PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI (CC

CHAIR WHITE: Members, we finished up with the Finance Department yesterday. And we will
continue with the Countywide Costs that are overseen by the Finance Department this
morning. But before we do so. I did want to go through the responses that we've gotten to
letters that we had initiated last week. And also, just quickly go over one of the items that
was handed out by Mr. Baz yesterday. The first item is the total 0 and M cost of CIPs and
it's the sheet with...if you all look up here. This is the one I'm referring to. It was placed on
your desk yesterday afternoon. Yeah. And we will be...Staff will be generating a letter
requesting the various pukas in the report to be filled in and also asking for a breakout of
what the...what costs are involved or are included in this. because it doesn't appear that the
fringe benefit costs are included. It doesn't appear that we have an estimate of OPEB or
ERS. And it may be that the operating expenses are included but we just need to know what
is Operating Expense and what is Maintenance Expense. And I believe all of the Debt
Service is included. So we will be moving forward with that and we'll go over that answer
when it comes in. Secondly. we have received from the Mayor, a letter answering a request
for an updated number of funds in each of the districts with respect to Park Assessment
Funds. And once again Lahaina leads the way with almost $5 million and other areas are
fairly slim. But it's all there for your review. The next item is a response regarding
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unbudgeted equipment purchases, that's dated March 31'. and it gives you a list of all the
various piece of equipment that were not budgeted but have been purchased with funds
available in the Program Budget. So please take a look at that and -MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --the areas that you're interested in. Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: I just wanted to make a note of that, I was actually reviewing it. I know at least one
piece of equipment. These were equipments that were authorized to purchase unbudgeted
equipment. We don't know necessarily if the departments went and actually purchased that
equipment. But this was what was authorized. And I know one of the items for the Parks
Department wasn't purchased because it was over the requested amount.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, what was...
MR. BAZ: But that's what was authorized.
CHAIR WHITE: Do you know which item that was?
MR. BAZ: It was an ATV. When we get into that we can...
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, - that's okay. Just letting us know that's the ATV.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, one of the ATVs.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, okay. And the next one. the thickest of the responses is an update of all the
actual premium pay expenses through the end of February. So that's...this is a list reflecting
approximately two-thirds of the Fiscal Year results. Okay, now that we've gone through
that, any questions on any of those handouts or responses? Well, the reason we're going
through these is so that you know that we've gotten them and you can take the time to review
them. Many of these will get covered over the course of the review. That's why we"re
providing them to you now. We've also drafted a number of letters that will go out today so
as I mentioned yesterday we're happy to add anything or add additional letters if you all have
had questions come up that you thought of overnight and would like us to include. So do any
of you have such questions to add? Seeing none. we'll move on. Thank you very much.
And we'll move to our consideration and review of the Countywide Costs. So we'll start
with Mr. Baz.
COUNTYWIDE COSTS
MR. BAZ: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Direct everybody's attention to Page 246. It's at the
back of the Finance Department's Budget, last page. In there has a Expenditures Summary
of the Countywide Costs. These Countywide Costs are items that are paid for on behalf of
-5-
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pretty much all of the departments or they're transfers. As we go through these,
we'll.. .you'll get to understand those. It's created from a combination of efforts from my
office in the Budget as well as from the Department of Finance. So as we go through them,
either Mr. Walker or myself can answer questions related to those items. So if you look, the
first is Fringe Benefits. That Fringe Benefits and then the corresponding Fringe Benefits
Reimbursements are what we spend on Fringe Benefits for the County of Maui's employees
and these are all of the Fringe Benefits that we have to pay out. Employer taxes such as the
Social Security and Medicare taxes, health benefits, retirement benefits, pay-as-you-go
portion of the Post-Employment Obligation Benefits. So those are the items that are included
in those two lines. The Fringe Benefits Reimbursements amount is the amount that we're
getting reimbursed from the Special Funds. This is the. you know, the non-General Fund
department employees. We make sure we recoup those costs into the General Fund as we
pay them out. The third line is our Bond Issuance and Debt Service which includes the Debt
Service for all loans and General Obligation Bonds, $36.7 [sic] million there. We have
Supplemental Transfers, are the Supplemental Transfers to the Solid Waste Fund and to the
Golf Fund. Insurance Programs and Self Insurance is $8 million there. We have the Open
Space. Natural, Cultural Resources and Scenic Preservation Fund which is by Charter
required to put 1 percent of our real property taxes towards this Open Space Fund and you'll
see that's about $2.6 million this year. And should the real property tax revenue fluctuate,
then that number would fluctuate as well. The Affordable Housing Fund is a minimum of
2 percent of our real property taxes so that is about...almost $5.2 million this year. General
Costs are included in there and we have details of that. Rentals and some other General Cost
items are included in there. Overhead Reimbursements is what we charge back the Special
Funds for overhead costs. These are costs for Council...County Council, Mayor.
Corporation Counsel, any type of central services departments like the Department of
Finance that provide services to other depaitinents. There was a new cost allocation plan that
was just enacted, contracted to be able to review all of that and so that information
significantly made that Overhead Reimbursements jump. We can into some details of that.
The Emergency Fund, we're requesting just a flat $3 million this year. If you have extra
money. I'll make a pitch to go ahead and put in some more money into there. And then PostEmployment Obligations Fund is a flat $18 million and this is for paying down our unfunded
liability portion and we can get into some discussions about that as well. We are not
proposing any money to be put into the Economic Development Revolving Fund this year.
We need to, you know, thanks to Mr. Guzman for enacting the...pushing forward the
legislation the Council for enacting the process so that we can get that fund out to the
community to support what it's desired for. So. Mr. Chair, that's a brief summary of the
Countywide Costs. I'm sure there's gonna be lots of questions about each one of these items
so you can move forward.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members,

open it up for questions.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: I'll let Mr. Victorino go first since Mr. Couch is usually the first one I see hut...
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BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the Count of Maui
April 1, 2014

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, no, no. I understand.
CHAIR WHITE: I saw your hand go up out of the corner of my eye.
COUNCILMEMBER V1CTORINO: And I think there's enough questions to go around that, you
know, if I ask one or two questions, he'll probably have two or three. And, you know, I think
maybe giving everybody a chance might be the best way to do it. Mr. Baz, you know, I see
here that, you know, the Overhead Reimbursements. Okay. you covered that kinda
really...just kinda
right over it. Why the big jump? And what predicated that
because all these years it's been six. about seven. seven, seven and all of a sudden it jumps
up to eighteen.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I know it's for good reasons but what caused that?
MR. BAZ: Sure. The County of Maui had been operating on...we have what's called a cost
allocation plan. This plan is...there's two sets of plan. One is a full cost allocation plan
where we distribute all costs of the central agencies that provide services to the different
departments. And then there's an other that's required by OMB '87 that's, you know,
Federal requirement so that we distribute only those Federal...Federally-allowed overhead
costs. And so we have two basic plans. The plan that we've been operating under I believe
was done in 1998 and hasn't...hadn't been done since then. The Director of Finance
contracted with a consulting group to come over and redo that cost allocation plan.
Significant things have changed since the...since 1998 in our operations. The Council does
more reviews. The Mayor's Office has more responsibilities. The Department of Finance,
you know, has grown a little bit in overhead costs. One of the major differences is in the
Department of Water Supply. When the...last cost allocation plan was done, they were a
semi-autonomous organization. So their overhead rate was I think like about 3 percent of
something like that. So they really were providing a lot more of their own services as far as,
you know, the Board of Water Supply was managing them and different things like that. But
with them becoming a County department then, you know, there's more responsibility from
the Mayor or more responsibility from the County Council, Department of Finance assists a
little bit more. So those costs were then redistributed, yeah, based on that cost allocation
plan. The consultant came over here, interviewed the central service agencies, those agencies
that provide the direct services like Corporation Counsel, Finance, Mayor, all that, to find out
what services were provided to those...receiving agencies is what they're called. And then
the full cost allocation plan takes those costs of those central service agencies like the
Accounts Section in the Department of Finance is wholly to help other people, right. So all
of those costs including fringe benefits and their overhead costs get redistributed to the
receiving agencies. And so there's actually two passes that they do. And the first pass just
allocates the main costs and then the second pass allocates all of the additional costs that
were created from the first pass. It's a very complicated thing. It's a very thick document,
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about 260 pages. I have a brief memo that the Deputy Director can provide to kind of briefly
explain the cost allocation plan should that be desired by the Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Mr. Chair. I would like to get that if that is available to
us. Mr. Chair. I mean with your approval?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we'd be happy to request that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, please. And then the last...the next question 1 have for
you. You know, and again. I think the public just...and I'm trying to make sure they
understand what this all means and for myself -MR. BAZ: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and maybe other Members here. So I'm okay with that
because it's really taking money from Peter and pushing it over to Paul and kinda...making it
real simplistic, just taking the money that has been spent but now kinda lining it up where it
belongs not where it's been going all this time.
MR. BAZ: Correct. What has happened up to this point is that the General Fund has been paying
for costs that were more than, you know, just General Fund departments' activities, yeah.
Which is not not allowed. It's just something if we're trying to look at the actual costs of the
departments, especially the Special Revenue departments. then we wanna make sure that,
you know, we're allocating the correct costs to those areas. It did create some difficulties
within, especially, the Supplemental Transfer departments, Solid Waste and the Golf Fund,
because those overhead costs went up. We had to increase the Supplemental Transfer pretty
significantly too so that's why you see a $4 million increase. It's not necessarily that they're
spending more money. They are a little bit and there's some Capital Projects and things. But
it is mainly because of the Overhead Reimbursements so it's a kind of just a cyclical thing
where it's, you know, showing up as a cost to that fund and then getting supplemented by the
General Fund. But we wanted to show the true costs across the County.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I'm thankful for that because, again, we're really trying
to show people where the money is being used and how it's been expended in the right places
not just taken out of the General Fund.
MR. BAZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And so, okay, so the public hopefully will have a better
understanding on what...and the final question I'll let others ask because, you know, I wanna
be fair to everybody, is the Bond Issuance and Debt Service. Okay, that's going on 5.9.
That's based upon on what you are...what the Administration is requesting for this year,
additional?
8
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MR. BAZ: No, that is...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The total?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, that's the total and the reason why if s...it actually didn't go up. The amount for
the Water Supply's Debt Service was not included in the Countywide Cost item, the last
year. So we have...but we have to show that...as a financial picture we have to show it in
the Countywide Costs as an expenditure. As I mentioned when we were going over the
summary yesterday. that it looks like we have $44 million worth of Debt Service but we
really only have 36 because the Water was double counted.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I see. I see. Okay, so but this is...a much truer figure of
36 million...of $37 million.
MR. BAZ: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Rounded off?
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not the 44 that was first shown.
MR. BAZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay. Mr. Chair, I'll let others ask. If I have questions,
when you come back, that's fine. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Before we go on to Mr. Couch, just for clarification, Mr. Baz, if
the Members would turn to Page 665 in the Water Department. I believe the Interfund...or
this reimbursement shows up in the Interfund Cost Reclassification. Is that -MR. BAZ: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --correct? So that that the increase in Water from basically doubling the
Overhead Cost...Overhead charge. Correct?
MR. BAZ: I believe...well., if you look at the Overhead Reimbursement...I don't have that page up
in front of me.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BAZ: Hold on.
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CHAIR WHITE: It's...well, it goes from 400 and...I'm sorry, 4.9 million adopted in 2014 to 9.8 so
it just about doubles. That's where that line that Mr. Victorino was referring to is generated
from. That's part of it. Correct? Just so that we understand.
MR. BAZ: I'm trying...you're on which page?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Page 66...665.
CHAIR WHITE: Six. six, five.
MR. BAZ: Oh. okay. In the Program Budget?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Program Budget.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. BAZ: But basically, yes, that's correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Victorino got most of my questions.
Just to clarify the magic accounting tricks...I don't know if they're tricks but rules, negative
number is a good thing in this expenditure, sort of. It means we got it from somewhere else.
Is that right? Some other fund?
MR. BAZ: Yes, that's correct. The Special Revenue Funds or the Enterprise Funds are paying into
the General Fund. That's what those negative costs are.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So those negative costs somewhere in...I'm sorry. negative
expenditures. somewhere else will have a positive...in that individual department's...that
will all total up to, let's say. Fringe Benefits Reimbursements, 17.175?
MR. BAZ: Correct. So as we -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: All of 'em as we go through it, we'll see this much going into
Fringe, this much going into Fringe and that's where that gets recorded?
MR. BAZ: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha. All right.
MR. BAZ: Which is where Mr. White was referencing.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yep. Okay, thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair'?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry. Ms. Balsa, followed by Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, I know. Here in Never Never Land. It's a funny thing. Until
you sit up there, you don't realize the perspective when you look out, this kind of fades. But
anyway, I wanted to pursue what Mr. Victorino was talking about with Budget Director
about the cost allocation plan. Sandy, when did you say that it was redone?
MR. BAZ: Its been processed...and maybe Mr. Fujita could...I believe it took about four...four to
six months...over the last four to six months. It was really finalized the beginning of March,
very shortly before I produced the budget.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So it's just recent?
MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Has it gone through approval? And do the agencies...the field
agencies have to approve it?
MR. BAZ: Once we present the Federal...the OMB 87-compliant cost allocation plan which is not
complete yet, then I'm not sure if they have to approve or not, but it's something that it'll
definitely reviewed as we ask for reimbursements on grants.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, the reason why I ask the question is because it comes up in
audit later on. Is our Audit Office involved in this?
MR. BAZ: The Accounts Division of the Department of Finance managed the item. Our internal
auditor was a part of the process. She, in fact, I believe she was the lead. Her and the
Account System Assistant Administrator were the...kind of leading the cost allocation plan
study from the County side.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Well, you know, having been involved in this cost allocation plan
nightmare, as you know, it's really important that the agency that we're gonna make the
reimbursement request to buys into the plan.
MR. BAZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Because if they deny the reimbursements later on, it could have a
huge effect on the Budget. And that's why I asked the question. So it isn't...it's a work in
progress or it's done?
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MR. BAZ: The final cost...or the...excuse me. The full cost allocation plan is done. That's where
we're allocating all costs to, you know, the County's Special -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. BAZ: --Revenue Funds. The OMB 87 plan is not complete as I'm...as I know today unless
Mr. Fujita has any other...no, we're not sure. But once we approve the full cost allocation
plan, then the consultant will go back and review what's allowed in the Federal OMB 87
which has the specific requirements of what we can charge in Overhead Costs. So they
would make sure that it's compliant.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, okay. okay. I just wondered at what point that was 'cause, you
know, we're basing the Budget on it and wanna make sure that it's solid.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, the full cost allocation plan is definitely solid. There had been some departments
that, of course, had questions about it. Yeah, 'cause it did affect...
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Absolutely, when you look at the adjustments.
MR. BAZ: Correct. So they wanted to review it and the 260-page document describes very much in
detail of which costs are being transferred so you can see that, you know, to make sure that,
you know, the departments are only being charged for what the services that they're
receiving.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: You're welcome. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Departments, for being here
once again. Looking at the. I guess...it's both on Page 6-53 and then the 246, your chart
here. But the Insurance Programs and Self Insurance, looking at the Actual of 2012, then the
Actual of 2013 and the huge difference in number there.
MR. BAZ: Yes. Those are...the Insurance Programs and Self Insurance pay for our insurance
premiums which are...you know, vary from year to year but usually around $11A million,
somewhere around there. Then the Self Insurance pays for claims and settlements against the
County. So we budget in there what we feel is an appropriate amount working with Risk
Management and Corporation Counsel to see. you know, what settlements we might have in
the next upcoming year and what an appropriate level of Self Insurance might be. If we have
challenges in Fiscal Year 12, I think we were paying off the Maui Lani lots. And in
Fiscal Year '13, thankfully we didn't have a lot of claims and so the amount was low which
is great.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, and I agree. And so but you're anticipating much higher
levels of payout obviously, 8 million.
MR. BAZ: We wanna be conservative in that to make sure that we have the money available so in
case there is claims and settlements, then we can cover those to the extent possible without
having to go back and raise taxes, different things like that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. And another inquiry please, Chair? Thank
you. And then jumping down to Emergency Fund. Looking at the Actual for 2012 at
3 million, 2013 at 2 million, and then the ask is 3 million once again. That 2 million that
had...did so...doesn't see...didn't we go through the tidal...the tsunami issue in that year?
MR. BAZ: Yes, but the Emergency Fund amount that you're seeing in the Countywide Costs is a
transfer from the General Fund to the Emergency Fund. It's not actually money being spent
out of there. We actually have not spent money out of there. I think the prior Administration
back in 2007 or 2008 spent a little bit of money out of there for fire emergency but we have
not spent any money out of there. We're just making sure that we have enough reserves in
there. So this adds money to the reserves. So this increases the reserves. And as we go into
the Appendix A, Special Revenue. you'll that that money is being added to it and we getting
up to $23 million or so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay, thank you. Thank you for that clarification. That's
good. I thought 3 million's not a whole lot. If we -MR. BAZ: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --come to a disaster and -MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --you know how catastrophe occurrence...God forbid.
MR. BAZ: Correct, yeah. So this is a transfer into that Special Fund that revolves every year.
relinquish
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. thank you very much. And lastly and then
the floor please, Chair. The Post-Employment Obligations Fund, looking at that and then
referring to Page 247 as into the. I guess, definition of what this...the description of this. It
states. I guess, we need to appropriate at least excess of what is our County's annual
obligation is. And so I'm just looking prior Actuals versus what we're proposing...what
you're proposing today. And it's lower and I would suspect this is always going up.
MR. BAZ: It's actually...some years when we had more cash available, we put more than what was
required in there, and last year I had proposed the increased amount in there as well, but at
the Council level it was reduced to the $18 million. Looking at the amount of cash we had to
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spend for Fiscal Year -15 and only wanting to raise taxes, the minimal amount I did leave it
at $18 million. We are currently. you know, putting that money aside into a Special Fund as
we discussed and it's not being paid out to the State yet, but we are currently in discussions
with the State and our County Treasury to be able to pay a major portion of that down. And
should that happen then our annual required contribution should also go down.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, and that is being credit...1 mean in a sense will be
your... is credited to us, the County, as in our obligation?
MR. BAZ: Correct. Yeah, the...we have a total...it started off in 2008 of around $370 million in
debt that we would have to pay based on the actuarial study that was done for the other than
Post...other Post-Employment Benefits which is basically the health costs of retirees. There
was a change in the Government Accounting Standards Board that said that we had to
account for and allocate money to those future costs. And so we started to do that in 2008
and we have been...we paid about 25 million directly to the State and then the State said,
wait. we're concerned with the Trust Fund of that. They have fixed the Trust Fund and so
now we do get a report that specifically shows our assets that we've put in and our liabilities
as a county. And so should this...our Special Fund that we've set aside for the OPEB Fund
get paid to the State, it will be managed properly at the State level as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Very good. And also does that accrue interest wherever we
have it sitting? We get additional...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, like if it's in our coffers then we invest it appropriately according to the
restrictions that we have, earning very, very little interest rate. Once it's transferred to the
State, by statute we get a higher interest rate. I think it's around 7 percent or so. But, you
know, they by statute have to account for that where the actual market rate...interest income
may be different than that. When the actuarials are done, that's when the fluctuations happen
of whether we gotta pay more or less to it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. well. thank you very much. Thank you, Chair. for the
opportunity.
CHAIR WHITE: Just one follow-up. Do we have new actuarial figures on the Health Fund?
MR. BAZ: Not yet. I believe that the study's being done or may be complete. But we haven't
received it yet. I asked for it prior to this Budget submission.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Ms. Crivello?
COLTNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Looking at the Open Space Fund, so you have here adoption of
expenditures for 2014 two million somewhat dollars. So we also approved appropriation of
6.5 for purchase...million, where does...
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MR. BAZ: What we're showing in the Countywide Costs is the annual transfer of real property
taxes into the Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
MR. BAZ: The expenditures are part of your ordinances in Appendix A, Part II where you can see
the actual estimated balance as of 6/30/14, the amount that we're putting in this year and then
the total available for Fiscal Year 2015 and I believe we have a day set aside to go through
that...those Special Revenues and we can just go through -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --the actual expenditures and items in those Special Funds. Open Space and Affordable
Housing, it'd be the same factor.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair. I'd like to talk about the Emergency
Fund a little bit more. Budget Director in his comment said that we were putting in 3 million
and if he had his druthers he'd, you know, he"d be willing or looking at putting more.
Budget Director, historically, have we used this and what did we use it for?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair. And Member Baisa, from my recollection the only
expenditure out of this happened I believe was 2008. 2007, somewhere around there, when
there was some fires and we spent about $1.1 million out of the fund to reimburse for costs of
those fires on...1 think, they were West Maui Mountain fires. Those...other than that the
fund has not been spent at all.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And so in your opinion, what are the kinds of things that this would
cover?
MR. BAZ: According to the Charter, it allows for emergencies...maybe pull that out here shortly
and I can describe to you exactly what it allows. But it's for natural disasters, man-made
disasters and financial disasters basically is the...so if we get into financial hardships, this is
utilized as our emergency reserves as well. It does take a majority of Council...I think a
super majority to allow the expenditure of it. So it's tightly controlled.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And is there a limit on how much we can put in there?
MR. BAZ: No, there's no limit as to how much we can put in there. I would like us to have around
20 percent of our General Fund budget into that which would be around $55 million or so.
So we're inching up that way but we still have a while to go. The best practice would he to
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have 15 to 20 percent of our Budget as Emergency Fund type of fund. reserves. Our bond
raters look at that as well as the Unreserved Fund balance or the Carryover/Savings and to
see that we have enough cash available should there be, you know, some disaster or some
way that we're gonna be able to pay our debts back. So they look at it very closely and
...(inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you for the information. I think it's important because, you
know. it's kind of like having a little kitty in your family budget. You know, we all need to
have one.
MR. BAZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Just in case. And $3 million in light of 20 percent...we got some
work to do here,
MR. BAZ: Yes, so the current fund balance...the current balance is around $26.8 million and with
this additional $3 million, it'd bring it up to $29.8 million.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: That's good. We're getting there.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Very good. Well_ thank you very much, Chair. I just thought it was
important to take a look at it.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it is very much so. Any further questions, Members? Okay, got a couple.
Mr. Baz, the estimated increase for the expansion request under Employer's share of the
Health Fund, is that based on rate increases that we have already received or what is the basis
for that expansion?
MR. BAZ: Yes, those costs are...I think were transmitted to you. A memo from October of 2013
from the Department of Finance that showed the Fringe Benefits Costs and we, the Budget
Office, then takes that information and calculates the Fringe Benefits Reimbursements. So
the current Health Insurance Costs that were put out by the EUTF for medical, drug, dental.
vision, life is 17.6 percent of the Salaries and Wages and that's flat. actually.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so the total increase would include the added cost for the increase on
existing employees and then full coverage or the portion of coverage allocated to the
expansion positions? Is that correct?
MR. BAZ: Yes, that's correct. So what we do is we take the fiscal year...the prior fiscal year actual
expenditures for Salaries and Wages and add in the proposed expansion position costs and
come up with that allocated amount.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Do you have a breakdown between the cost for the current employees
versus the total?
MR. BAZ: I can provide that to you.
CHAIR WHITE: If you wouldn't mind, that would be helpful.
MR. BAZ: Just to clarify, you want to see what the expansion positions' fringe benefit costs are?
CHAIR WHITE: As a portion of this total. So you can give us either one. And then do you have
a...you probably don't have it with you but do you have an idea of how much we have paid
out as far as the Workers' Compensation payments? You reduced the request by $500,000.
MR. BAZ: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: From last year.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, when we go through maybe Corporation Counsel's budget he can
describe to you. But I can tell you that based on our analysis, they have done an excellent
job in trying to reduce our Workmen's Compensation Costs. And so those are an actual
reduced cost of Workmen's Compensation that we're budgeting less for now.
CHAIR WHITE: Great. That's good news. And I think that's...and one of the questions that I had
on Rentals under General Costs. What is the reason for that increase in rentals? Probably a
question for Mr. Walker.
MR. BAZ: Sure.
MR. WALKER: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And actually see me running up to my Real Estate Manager
because 1 don't think he adequately explained it to me. But...and I will hopefully get a table
I can share with the Committee this morning. But basically the reason for the increase is that
we've began paying...which were unbudgeted last year, but began paying this year and this
year even though it's unbudgeted it just...oh, okay. Association dues as well as lot
maintenance fees to keep these 53 vacant lots clear. And that's the bulk of the increase.
Additionally, you know, there's electricity, there's sewer, there's water in there that those
bills are increasing as well but on a much smaller basis. But he'll be back providing a better
explanation that I can share at that time.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, because my recollection, Mr. Baz can help me with this, is that the increase
that we provided last year or the year before was to cover those costs, and the increase for
Fiscal Year 2012 Rentals amounted to 66,000 and the request for this year is roughly
$200,000 over that. So if you could provide us with a breakdown of those costs -MR. WALKER: Yes, yes.
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CHAIR WHITE: --and where they were two years ago. that would be very helpful.
MR. WALKER: Yeah, okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, we did add through a budget amendment this year $100,000 to the
Rentals and that's why we put in that additional monies 'cause it was gonna be ongoing
costs. Trying to look up the actual amendment so we can show...can explain to you what the
breakdown of those cost increases were.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. I do recall that. Okay.
MR. WALKER: I would just add that...year-to-date figures that I have show for Rentals and
facilities, about $202,000. A little north of that as far as actual year-to-date. But again
get
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, Members, other questions on Countywide Costs? Seeing none,
Staff, have we forgotten anything? Okay, thank you very much. We're done a little before
Parks was asked to be here so we'll take a ten-minute recess. I believe she was gonna be
here at 10 o'clock so please be back. Start with Parks. Oh, there she is. So what's your
pleasure? You wanna take a quick break?
COUNCILMEMBER B.AISA: Yeah.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Sure.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we'll take a...well. I hate to give you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If you go ten, they go fifteen.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we'll, yeah, we'll go five. . .(gavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:53 a.m.
10:06 a.m.

DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION
CHAIR WHITE: . . (gavel). . . Budget and Finance Committee will reconvene so we can continue
with the review of the Parks Department budget, and as we've stated earlier we'll be
reviewing the Operating Budget, Grant Revenues, and the CIP program. So Members, the
Parks Department is a...is one of our larger budgets and it also is one of the ones with the
most significant increases over previous years. So this is...this budget is representative of
the challenges that we face going through this budget process, because we have significant
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increases that...well, just to put it in perspective and I'm not sure that my calculations are
exactly right. But I went through and added up what was being removed from the Budget
due to the transfer of Ocean Safety from Parks to Fire Department. And it looks to me like
that's about five point...I mean, I'm sorry. well, $2.5 million. So you add that to the increase
of 1.7 and we have a budget increase of approximately' $4,275,000 which represents about a
30 percent increase. If you compare that to the 2012 Budget, the difference in just a threeyear period is an increase of $6.4 million or 54 percent. So we need to be sharp in our review
of this. I think we're all very aware that there's a refreshing level of energy and
accountability that is coming to play in this Department. And so the question I think we need
to really get a handle on is whether many of the things that we have shown concern over the
last year or so are going to get fixed just because of the change in energy and the change in
accountability versus by many of the significantly higher level of funds on it. So as you
know and as I know many of you feel, we're very excited when we see things change for the
better without having to spend a ton of money on the problem. So with that I'd be happy to
have the review begin. And welcome, Ms. Savage.
MS. SAVAGE: Thank you. Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Members.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. SAVAGE: So the Parks Department to provide safe. satisfying cost-effective recreation
opportunities for the residents of and visitors to Maui County. This is the mission of the
Parks Department. Parks is anticipating 378.4 E/Ps in the upcoming fiscal year and receives
over 10,000 permit requests annually for the use of its 145 parks facilities that encompass
1.620 acres. Over 3.8 million Maui County residents and visitors participate in permitted
sports activities and leisure programs. One point five million utilize the pools annually and
unmeasured millions utilize walking paths, tennis courts, beach parks, dog parks and other
facilities that are open to the public seven days a week and usually around 12 hours a day.
Survey results from June of 2013 indicated that 80.86 percent of Maui County residents
utilize a Maui County park at least a few times a week. Parks is focused on developing,
rebuilding and strengthening our organizational and operating systems. This is being
addressed through four key strategies. The first is delivery of current key commitments
which are facility maintenance. permitting, and safety in parks facilities. The second is
identifying plans for new strategic initiatives which would include recreation programming,
preventative maintenance and CIP planning. The third is eliminating interdepartmental silos
and confusion and will be accomplished through collaborative strategic planning and
restructuring the Department in accordance with its operational functions. The fourth and
final key strategy is to improve proactive communication with key stakeholders within and
outside of the Parks Department through community communication, a partnerships program,
employee training and professional development programs. As we move through the
Department's Fiscal Year '15 requests, they all tie back into these four key strategies. Parks
and Recreation is often underestimated in the value it brings to a community. When budgets
are tight, it's one of the first to be cut as it is not seen as an essential function. However, the
usage of the facilities during these down economic times does not lessen. If anything, it
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increases because it's a place where families, friends and communities can gather for no or
very little cost. Since the Fiscal Year 2011, the Maui County Parks Department has had over
30 positions cut. An the while the Department has continued to acquire new parks,
additional responsibilities and be expected to maintain the facilities and operations with small
increases in funding and no increases in manpower while the costs of labor, services and
construction continue to climb annually. On top of this, the population base continues to
grow and thus creates a higher demand and impact on the existing facilities. The average age
of the Parks' facilities is 47 years, and as facilities age we all know the need for overall and
reactive maintenance increases with each passing year. Government's primary functions is
to provide services to its community while protecting, preserving and investing in the present
and the long-term future. Investments in parks and recreation is not simply a capital
investment in a piece of property or a few thousand dollars for a new roof Investments in
parks and recreation is about creating a mentally, emotionally, and physically healthy
community. It is about providing a high quality of life to all residents. It is about supporting
the single most dominant economic industry in Maui County. And it is about supporting the
cultural values and ethnic diversities of the community and investing in the future
generations, the youth of this community. The value in return on these investments are why
Mayor Arakawa has decided to place an intentional and focused effort on Parks and
Recreation in the Fiscal Year '15 Budget. While a significant portion of being able to make
these improvements in parks will be directly dependent upon of the inclusion of these
monetary requests. I also want to recognize the need for the Department's internal operations
to adjust and ultimately the need for a cultural shift in how the Parks Department operates
and makes decisions. The comprehensive and strategic approach being implemented is
simultaneously addressing the systemic cultural, operational and fiscal concerns. This is not
an overnight process and what we have begun in the Department and what we are proposing
this year are a few steps forward in getting the ball rolling in the right direction. It is the
beginning of a process that requires daily leadership to shift the responses from being
reactive to preventative and shifting the focus from hindsight to foresight. It's a process that
will require leadership within the Parks Department, leadership from the Mayor and his
Administration and leadership from Council, all of which I believe are up for the challenge
and willing to collaborate to make these positive changes for our community.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair? Can we ask the Department if that...was...the opening
statement can be provided in writing to the Members?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sure she'd be happy to do that.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, she...I believe the Deputy has indicated some various stats
that I'd like to look into. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Sure. Any further comments?
MS. SAVAGE: No.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, any comments to the opening statements? And then
we'll move into the Department's summary financials.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you and thank you, Deputy, for being here today. And
I know we're not gonna get into specifics right now but you've stated a number of what I
call, and Mr. Guzman asked for, the...your opening statement because, you know, some facts
that will be relevant to what were speaking or gonna be dealing with is important. But you
said, and if I remember correctly, you've reduced 30 positions in the Department with an
increased number of parks being taken over or expanded. Do you have any idea how much
that is? Again, you know, maybe we find it but just because I want...you know, since we
brought the subject up right now, what specifically and how much expansion are we referring
to?
MS. SAVAGE: The...in Fiscal Year '11 there were 27.5 positions that were deleted and there was a
few that were lost to attrition after that. As far as number of acres of expansion, I can pull
what those specific numbers are. Off the top of my head, I would say it's probably around
150 just in the last three years that it's increased.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We've added that many more? One hundred fifty more acres
and reduced our manpower by about 30?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Overall_ yeah. And secondly, you also pointed out that the
Parks Department, you know, is...I forget the exact term you used but trying to reorg or
trying to reset the mindset of the organization and where you wanna go and where... where
we wanna go, the people wanna go, not us, not you. It's the people. By doing something
like that, do you feel the necessary positions and allocations for new people in your Division
since we've taken out a bunch of 'em because of the Fire Safety being transferred...Ocean
Safety, I should say, being transferred over to Fire Safety? Do you feel those positions are
justified and needed if you are to carry out the plan as you've presented it?
MS. SAVAGE: The expansion request -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. SAVAGE: --that we're asking in this year's Fiscal Budget? Yes, because a lot of what needs
to be done is internal review. It...granted we're not asking for all the positions hack that had
been cut out. We're asking for just a few additional ones in some very specific places. And
before we would be able to really say this is exactly how many people we need in each of
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these different areas, there needs to be some internal review and adjustments with how we
operate and how we do business before we're able to really identify what those specific
numbers are.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. so many of these would be like, for lack of a better
term, a test...testing the waters to see what works and how we will move in that direction.
And secondly, you are looking as a Parks business is going... is not the usual business and
were going to change it to be more fair, more accommodating to the public in general? Is
that what I'm hearing from you?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. thank you, Mr. Chair. At least in the overview, that's
all I wanted to...I'll concentrate on the other things later.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I just wanted to add on Page 447 of the Budget document in the At-a-Glance
box, majority of the statistics that Ms. Savage mentioned are listed there. Number of acres,
number of parks, pool users, park permits, that kind of stuff.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you. Ms. Savage, for the...those
opening remarks. In your Budget presentation on four dash...I'm sorry, 451, the External
Factors Description. I find it very interesting. And I would like to see if you can explain a
little bit more about this where the National Recreation and Park Association recommended
to have 20 acres of developed land...park land per 1.000 residents. And our park land should
be about 4,000 acres and we only have 1,558 acres. Can you expand on that? What the
consequences are and what not?
MS. SAVAGE: So this statistic every year the National Park and Recreation Association comes out
with just some general information that can be used to try to compare and contrast and see
where, you know, different individuals are. Oftentimes ifs really difficult for us in Hawaii to
utilize those same pieces of information that come out, but this was one that we felt was still
relevant to the residents that we have here. It just...I mean I think it's just a good picture to
be able to show what the recommended standard is for population bases and facilities that
they have access to. We know that a lot of our different types of facilities are very
overburdened with usage. There's a lot of requests for additional park space and different
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specific types of park space. And so this is just a national statistic that helps shows that some
of those complaints or requests for additional park space are validated on a national level.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. And, Mr. Chair, that kinda...and I'm not sure if that...let's
see based on 2012...l'm not sure if that includes the...1,558 acres includes the 209 because
we haven't developed that yet and the 66 acres that are, or 60 some acres that are going in
Maui Lani. So even with a huge amount of new parks we still are way behind and that puts
stress on our existing parks. So. you know, I was really surprised in hearing that they lost
30 people since 2011 which is only four years ago. three years ago. And yet, they're still
trying to maintain even more parks so as much as we're looking at trying to shave as much as
we can off things, this might be something because another thing she brought up is the...this
is where the tourists go to. It's our number one economic engine and if they go to really
crummy parks, you hear about that nowadays on Trip Advisor and all the other online review
sites. So this is, like you said at the beginning. Mr. Chair, this is gonna be a tough one to
figure out.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If they can get their operations in a more upbeat, more...1 don't
know how you wanna put it but get 'ern to improve a little bit. I think it might be a win-win.
But it's tough to throw good money after potentially not-so-good upkeep. So this is...I'm
looking forward to today's discussion. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Just as a qualifier. what type of parks...is there a mix of parks that is generally
included in that? Because I'm assuming we're not including Haleakala National Park. Are
the national parks or State parks included in those figures from other municipalities?
MS. SAVAGE: I would have to verify...verify, yeah, what specifically they used to define the park
space. But those, yeah. those are not included in this figure.
CHAIR WHITE: Because to me the acreage number is maybe not as quite useful as the number of
baseball fields, soccer fields per resident, because I think those are the areas where we are
really in a crunch, and of course our beach parks open up under the ocean so people
aren't...you're not...I'm sure you're not counting the offshore waters as part of the parks.
But it would be helpful...I recall you having figures of how many baseball fields, soccer
fields, et cetera, are needed. So if you don't have those with you today, I think it would be
important for us to get those as a...as an assist in our deliberations. Okay, other questions,
Members? Seeing none, you can move into the remainder of your presentation starting with
the Department Summary or starting wherever you would like.
MS. SAVAGE: The Department Summary was everything that I covered in the opening statement
so I can move into Administration. The Administration Program includes our Grants
Coordinator and a Clerk which oversees and maintains all of our land grants. licenses, leases
and grants that the Parks Department issues to community groups. We also have Safety
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which consists of one position that does our baseyard and facility inspections, coordinates
with Civil Defense and Risk Management and provides pertinent preventative training and
follows up with mitigating concerns and issues at facilities. It also contains our
Administration Office which consists of five positions who oversee all personnel-related
issues, budget, management services, Workers' Compensation, payroll oversight and other
administrative functions. Our Permit. Section which is currently a bit in transition but it will
consist of seven positions. And the Enforcement Program which is currently budgeted at 6
Park Security Officers and we are proposing to add an additional 6.5 positions. The primary
purpose of this proposal would be to protect and promote and enhance the health and safety
and welfare of our residents and visitors. It's also intended to assist with cost efficiency. We
have additionally in this the Lahaina Restoration Foundation grant and the MCCC
Community Workline Program. And I would be open to questions at this time.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members. questions on the Administration Program? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'm looking at your
Department summaries for the Administration portion, yeah. My question to you. I see a
steady...you said that you guys reduced amount of employees yet I see the continuous
growth as far as your payroll is concerned. Now from 14 you went to 16 million and then
now you're dropping to 15. 8 percent. That is because of the transfer? This is on Page 449
just so that you know where I'm looking just to make it simpler for you, 449.
MS. SAVAGE: That's correct. Based on the transfers.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, those are the transfers, okay. I just wanted to...where
that was located in this. And then the Interfund Cost Reclassification. I think you covered
that, Sandy. And the Interfund Cost Reclassification, again, that's because now that you get
the actual charge to that Department.
MR. BAZ: Right, yeah. Mr. Chair. Member Victorino. this is the Department Summary so it
includes the Golf Fund as well.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: In this?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: In this 1.5 or 1.6.
MR. BAZ: Once you start... once you start getting into the Details of each program, then you can
see the specific increases and decreases based on that. And you can see it specifically the
reduction in budget for the Ocean Safety Officer moved to the Fire Department.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, `cause then, you know, that one alone was 193 percent
increase. I mean that sticks out like a sore thumb, you know.
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MR. BAZ: Yes.
CM-NCH-MEMBER VICTORINO: But you k.inda explained earlier and so now we're gonna, I
guess, as we go through the various departments, we'll find the pieces to match up with the
numbers that we referred to earlier.
MR. BAZ: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, Mr. Chair. I'll let others ask questions. I think
those were the two big ones in my mind.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Just a follow-up on Page 449 on the Materials
and Supplies. We have a reduction of, I believe, 29.2 percent. Back in 2014 it was
4,376,000. Now we're...you're proposed at 2015 at 3 mil. What's going on there in terms
of the Materials and Supplies? Why is there a reduction?
MS. SAVAGE: Majority of that is with the Ocean Safety transferring out.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, and this Materials and Supplies is...can you give me some
type of details? What are we talking about here?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair and Member Guzman, a lot of those could be just a reclassification. There
was money that was put into the Budget last year for specific areas for repairs and
maintenance, painting, and different things like that. And it was put a lot into the Supplies
section and it was reclassified. A lot of it was reclassified into different areas for a correct
Sub-Object Code recognition. So as we get into. like, Recreational and Support Services
Program or Park Maintenance Program. you can see those increases in...sometimes it's in
Services, sometimes it's in Materials and Supplies in those different areas. But majority of
it...l think a hundred and...if we go to the Aquatics Program I think it was $129,000 was
reduced specifically for the Ocean Safety move.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, so it's my understanding 120.000 was for Ocean Safety
and then the remaining portion is reclassified into different categories?
MR. BAZ: It could be...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So we're not really losing. We're not really...it's not really a
reduction. It's just being, I guess, transferred to a different category here.
MR. BAZ: Right. As we get through the individual programs. you can see where there may he
increases or decreases and the details of that can...will show up.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And the only reason why I'm asking, Mr. Chair, is 1 know
Parks is part of my Committee and I know that we are in desperate need of new materials and
supplies, and so when I see a reduction like that it kinda throws me off a little bit. Thank
you.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, you've hit on one of the more challenging aspects of this Budget, because
the Materials and Supplies are increased here and decreased there. transferred here,
transferred there. So this is...this 1.2 million, almost 1.3 million is something that's not
gonna be easy for any of us to piece together. There is a reduction of I think about 475,000
from the Materials and Supplies that we put in by district last year and that 1 million of that
1.475 has been transferred to Building Maintenance from the Recreation Services area. So
that 400,000 is a big chunk of that 1.3, but as we go through it you can see if you can piece it
together. At 4 o'clock this morning I was having a hard time making them all connect. But
hopefully between Ms. Savage and Mr. Baz, they can help us get comfortable with that
number. So you can see a significant increase in Services and I think that might be where
some of them...some of the costs have been lodged. So okay, Members, other questions
back on Administration? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Ms. Savage, on Page 454, Goal 3,
Number 1, improved/updated website is up and running smoothly, you have way out to
January 2015. Just curious as to why. Are you having issues with the MIS Department
coming up? I mean getting...finding time or...'cause that's an awful long time to get an
improved website.
MS. SAVAGE: It's...the time frame is really more based on internally when the Department can
dedicate time to go through. A lot of the contact information that we have on there, lot of the
general program information hasn't been updated. We wanna try to have the website really
be more of a portal where all of the different organizations and activities that exist and utilize
the park space can use that a little hit more as a way to identify what is going on in the
community and what is going on in the different spaces. So we're working on trying to lay
out what are some of the different ways that we can make those improvements without...you
know, anytime you move into the social media you always have to that two-way and not
having someone specifically dedicated just to do that. I'm a little hesitant towards fully
moving it over into, you know, a lot of Facebook and social media components. But we
would still like to find ways that we can have a little bit more engagement with the
community and the public so we're trying to explore some different opportunities to utilize
that through the traditional website base. But the time frame is really more of, you know,
based on our priorities of the permitting and facility maintenance being one and two. We
wanna make sure we get those functioning and moving in the right direction before we really
shift into spending a lot of time on the website.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And, Mr. Chair, follow-up if I may?
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CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You know, we were talking about you lost 30 positions and trying
to keep the parks maintained and/or dealing with enforcement as well. I'm okay with most
of that. The issue I have is you want another Clerk III. If we were to...and we're trying to
limit positions and we wanna help out the parks, at least for them looking good and being
maintained. Is there...is it necessary? If you were to choose between maybe a Park
Caretaker versus a Clerk at this point when we're trying to make cuts where we can and
improvements where we can?
MS. SAVAGE: The clerical support levels right now in the Department is probably one of our
largest deficiencies based on the number of employees we have, the number of paperwork
that has to get processed, the number of timesheets that have to be input every two weeks,
we're stretched very thin with the clerical support that we do have and most of them are
helping in picking up, you know, in different areas to keep the Department running smoothly.
We don't have any. I believe, expansion requests for clerical support.
MR. BAZ: You have one.
MS. SAVAGE: That was just transferred from Ocean.
MR. BAZ: Oh, yeah. They...that...
MS. SAVAGE: Yeah. so the one clerical position that you can see coming into Administration is a
currently vacant position, recently vacated that we would like to change into a Payroll Clerk
position. In talking with Finance and Payroll and seeing how it gets processed, the other
larger departments have two dedicated staff towards that. And that's how they're able to do
their inputting and keep up with it. Our Department has had it spread out into all of the
different Divisions and it's created a significant amount of hardship to get all of it input
correctly. Our timesheets are pretty complicated because we have lots of TA differentials
with different types of, you know. overtime, callback and so it can be very complicated and
time-consuming entering in our individual timesheets. And a lot of the calculations are not
done through the ADP system. You know, it's not a computerized system where you can just
put in the basic information and the number of hours people work and it calculates
everything for you. So we have to manually calculate a lot of those differentials, verify that
it's doing the right with half-time and part-time and overtime and full-time employees. So it
really is a very time-consuming process. We're hoping that by taking one of our currently
vacant positions and redescribing and reallocating that that we'll be able to alleviate some of
that off of the different divisions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
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MR. BAZ: Yeah, if you look at the...oh, excuse me, Mr. Chair? If you look at the Details, you can
see that that got transferred from a different program into the Administration Program. So
it's not really an expansion even though it's shown as an expansion in the Administration.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, for the Members...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: For the Members' information, the Details are on Page 12-5 of the Details folder.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Looking again as we move forward on your
Administrative Programs and were still there, right? Okay, just don't wanna jump ahead
and, you know, like sometimes some people do. I...on the Sub-Object Code 9150...we're on
Page 459. by the way, just so that you know what page. And you have for Regular Wages
expansion for 2015 for Parks Security and Enforcement Supervisor one E/P and actually it
says Change of 61/2 E/Ps, right? And you're saying one from Molokai, half position Security
Officer II, one E/P to replace current security services contract. Okay, so my question to you
and I guess I can find it in the Details someplace, is what is the current expenditure on
security for our Parks? The specific amount, please? I know it's gotta he here somewhere.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, to that question, Mr. Victorino, the Chair was gonna request...I believe that
part of this expenditure is to replace -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I understand that.
CHAIR WHITE: --existing -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. No_ no, that I understand. I just wanted to know -CHAIR WHITE: --security service.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I just wanted to know...yeah, what is the current -CHAIR WHITE: No, no, your...your question is very well -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --very well-suited. I'm just suggesting that the Chair was gonna ask for the
determination of what...how much are we gonna save on the...by reducing the security
contracts by adding the additional employees here and...
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're reading my mind, Chair. You're reading my mind.
CHAIR WHITE: And then calculating the true cost of the added Rangers.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, that was what I was trying to head with that, yeah,
Mr. Chair. Thank you. Exactly what I was hoping to hear from the Department, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Savage?
MS. SAVAGE: So why don't I...I can, I'll address that question specifically with the dollar
amounts.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes. please.
MS. SAVAGE: Three hundred and four thousand four hundred and eighty-seven was the amount of
this last year's security contracts. So just a little over $300,000. If 1 kinda give an overview
of what we're looking at with the enforcement expansion and some of the numbers that we
reviewed, is currently the security contractor that we have that, you know, closes and locks
our facilities basically at night and cleans them out. You know, they're not trained to be,
with all of the Department's rules and regulations, they don't have the ability to issue any
types of citations. And at the beginning of this Fiscal Year, they were not compliant and the
Department had to...we had to, you know, bring our staff in on overtime to close all of our
own facilities. And through that process we found that we really didn't have as much control
as we thought we did over the park spaces. There was a lot of usages that were being
allowed. There was a lot of people in the...at the park still in the evenings that shouldn't be
in the evenings after they were closed. And so that first kinder got us looking and thinking at
how much are we paying for this security contract, what would it cost us to, you know,
provide this service ourselves. And so that was one of the first things we looked at. As far as
the breakdown of numbers, it would be a little over $250,000 annually for our A and
B Accounts to have these 6.5 expansion positions. So there would be just around $55.000 a
year from the Department's budget that would be saved by moving from the security contract
to an expansion in the Enforcement Program. The 6.5 positions, 4 would be Park Security
Officer Is. One of those positions would be a Park Security Officer II, working supervisor.
And then I would be an overall Enforcement Supervisor for the entire group. The design
that we would look at with this number is that it would allow for us to have two shifts of
Rangers. So we would be able to have a morning shift and an afternoon/evening shift so that
we would have people working the entire time that the parks facilities were open. And we
would be able to continue to do the opening of all of our parks facilities as well as the
clearing out and the closing of them. So there's that one component of the security contract.
The other component is having that type of a presence in the parks facilities throughout the
entire day. Being able to designate by having two shifts, during each of the shifts there
would be a specific person designated to each of the different districts. So you would have
one person being able to constantly patrol or respond to calls or if there's, you know, certain
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locations where there's reoccurring issues they would be able to address those. They'd be
able to get to know if there's specific groups in the community that need more assistance or
if there's, you know, certain groups of sometimes...homeless, you know, groups or
encampments. It allows them to become familiar with the people specifically in their areas
and with those individuals. From a training perspective, we were able to touch base with the
Maui Police Department who's also supportive of this type of a program. They would be
willing to help us with the hiring of the Security Officers. develop the training program as
well as identify what is the best way we can have a working relationship between the Parks
Department and the Police Department. because there's definitely a very significant
distinction between what the Rangers are able to do versus what the Police are actually able
to do. And the stronger relationship the two Departments have, then the safer our parks
spaces can be. And then it prevents from. you know, MPD, responding to situations that the
Rangers could take care of and vice versa. The Rangers know when to bring them in so that
they're not being put into a situation that they're not equipped to be able to handle.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So if L you know, and I follow you. So how many Rangers
would we then have total now if you added this 6.5? We've had, what, 7, 8 to this point?
What do we have right now?
MS. SAVAGE: We would be at 12.5.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Twelve point five.
MS. SAVAGE: Currently we have 6.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Six. okay. Okay, I thought we had 7 but okay. I apologize for
that. And with that, they also have knowledge and the ability to cite for CORA rules and as
well as other park infractions for which right now these contractual security group does not
have.
MS. SAVAGE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So it's encompassing all of the things we need and having
what we call...and would there be overlaps? Would there be overlaps because one shift
would start, what, 7:00 to 3:00. 3:00 to 11:00? What would the...or you haven't figured that
out and that's fine. Maybe I'm getting a little ahead of myself on that one. But I just was
curious if there would be overlap especially if there's dangerous areas where trouble has been
prevalent. Would there be help in that respect?
MS. SAVAGE: We haven't gotten too far detailed as far as exact starting time frames but that
would be things we would look at in the different areas. You know, when does it make sense
to have people starting and ending. The other thing with the two shifts that we'd be able to
coordinate with MPD on that we currently work with their community police officers to do is
doing the stings or the sweeps through the parks during the time frames when they're closed.
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And so by having the two shifts, you could set that up relatively easy by having the morning
shift. they could come in before the parks open, you know, at 3:30 or 4:00 in the morning,
provide those types of sweeps. And then you could also run that later evening shift to where
they can stay later after the parks are closed as well and still provide those types of sweeps.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And last question and 1'11 let others ask. This amount, the
157,000, you said between A and B Accounts, you're looking at 250. Mr. Baz, is that also
including Fringe Benefits because these would not be LTAs...LTs, right? These will be
permanent hires. Am I correct?
MR. BAZ: Yes, Member Victorino. You're correct. They do not include Fringe Benefits costs
because it is a General Fund funded area.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so not out of this Department but they would still get
fringe benefits, right?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Countywide, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Countywide. yeah. So it's not something excluded.
MR. BAZ: Right. And we are required to pay fringe benefits for all employees whether they're
LTA or civil service.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, very good, thank you. Thank you. Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz, if you can share with us what the Fringe Benefit cost would add to the
157.000. My calculation is 290,000.
MR. BAZ: If you look at just the actual costs, it's around 66 percent. So I can...1 have my
calculator here.
CHAIR WHITE: But is that including the EUTF and ERS?
MR. BAZ: Yes. The...it would be an additional 100,000...$103.000. The 85 percent Fringe
Benefit calculation also includes sick leave and vacation which are included in the
Department's budgeted amount for those people's salaries anyway so -CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. BAZ: --it's not an additional cost.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, okay, thank you. So that would increase it to roughly 350 based on
Ms. Savage's estimate.
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MR. BAZ: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Savage, to the security, is the security contract gonna go away entirely
or will a portion of that still be in place? And for what districts or areas?
MS. SAVAGE: For the first year the security contract would need to stay in place. We would be
looking at this year doing, you know, partial funding `cause it will take some time to get the
positions and get the paperwork and actually get bodies in those positions. And then have
them trained but after the first year, the security contract would go away entirely.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so we have...then we'll be covering all parks in all areas with our own
staff.
MS. SAVAGE: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. I had a question on the security contract. So you
mentioned earlier in your statement that some portion of their duties is to maintain or clean
up after they lock up the grounds. Is that correct?
MS. SAVAGE: They're to clear out the park before they lock -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, clear out.
MS. SAVAGE: --it up. So it's just more the people, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No. no. I just was like...I heard from some constituents that they
have like some of the security comes in and does a little bit of maintenance, you know, in the
restrooms. And they thought that that was their job. But it was just, I guess, if s an
additional, I guess, duty that they probably do on their own. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Crivello'?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I note you're asking for a half-time employee for...okay, so on
Molokai we don't have CORA citations 'cause there's no reason, right. for that. And then so
I'm trying to understand why you need the additional part-timer.
MS. SAVAGE: These numbers were based on being able to cover all the hours that the parks are
open, if it's opening or closing. I mean you do bring up a good point that there aren't the,
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you know, there aren't any CORA operators on Molokai and so it might be that we can...as
you said it might not be necessary for that additional half-time person specifically for that.
But those...these numbers are based on being able to cover the parks in its...for its hours of
operations. So if the...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So what sort of coverage do you do on Molokai with your
Ranger there? Because you have, I think, just two parks you basically lock up. Papohaku and
the Regional. And the Regional is locked up after...if there has...well, you don't have
lighting, right, for your Regional Park right now. I'm just trying to see how you have the
work schedule, and the occupation or the use of the parks is normally weekends? Is it...I
mean, how do...I'm just trying to understand where...or then you have Kualapuu. Or
Kualapuu is not a...your...your...usually your...whoever locks up your Center locks up the
gate but really there's really no gate there except in the back. I'm just trying to check out the
start time for your Ranger and end time. You know, maybe that's something you need to
look at and how much usage you...I can see your Maui situation, not to take anything away
from the Ranger on Molokai but.. you know, maybe that part-time headcount can go where
there are needs within your facilities or your other recreational portion instead of necessarily
the security part. So I wonder how much...you guys are here. I live there so I'm trying to
figure out where you see the actual time involved for the Ranger.
MS. SAVAGE: So I'm not...I'm not sure of the specific work schedule of the Ranger on Molokai
directly. Some of the things that we would be looking at having that position do would be
monitoring all of the campsites. And so there are two...the two campsites over there that
they would be doing the checks on those, making sure that the appropriate people are
camping at appropriate places.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So with that...Mr. Chair? What's your average campers at
One Alii and Papohaku? What's your average?
MS. SAVAGE: I don't have those specific numbers on me.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Ms. Cochran, followed by Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Chair. And thank you, Ms. Savage, for your, you
know, your looking into improvements and what have you. I know it's a tall order but thank
you for your efforts. And just staying on track with the...regards of this discussion on Park
Security Officers or Rangers. I'm happy to hear that our Maui Police Department is willing
to work with and help with hiring and training in that because they... it's definitely a
collaborative effort, Chair. I mean it's not gonna just take our Rangers, MPD. So my
question is, has DOCARE Enforcement on the State level been brought in to the fold to sort
of, again, that collaboration or let's work with one another?
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MS. SAVAGE: We've had in the past year, we've had a few different meetings with different State
agencies as well as MPD. Housing and Human Concerns to try to address just some of the
larger difTerent social concerns and issues in some of the parks spaces We would be looking
at, you know. if we take advantage of this opportunity and actually develop a true
enforcement program. then we would be building in those types of communications and that
dialog into, you know, really into the program, because like you're saying a lot of the issues
that we're trying to address in the parks spaces are ones that require a lot of...all the
government agencies to be on the same page as well as a lot of the nonprofits, the different
social groups and even some of the private. you know, landowners and business owners.
And so having those types of situations where we're all dialoging and having very clear goals
and ways that we can communicate and work together. that would be a top priority for this
section.
COUNCILMEM.BER COCHRAN: Thank you. And a follow-up, Chair, if I may? So then jumping
into, I guess, on Page 454, Goal 2. A lot of your...I commend you on the Goals and
Objectives also. I think all of 'ern...Im quite taken aback actually that they aren't currently
in place which is the sad part. But so the Standard Operating Guidelines and Procedures that
you're looking to create and implement obviously, it's...looks like because we don't
have...or I mean, we don't have any?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And you're looking to have it done by January 2015
which is clearly, whole, almost a year from now in a sense. That's quite a ways away. I
know it's gonna take a while to roll out and get things in order, but then your goal by 2015 is
half of those, you know, guidelines and procedures implemented is just half. I mean I would
think...but, you know, get them written down and let's implement and get it all in place. I
mean, again, this is one of the top ones. I'm kinda taken aback that we have nothing there to
begin with. So I mean I understand you gotta start somewhere and, you know, take realistic
views on how you're gonna get there. But I don't...so just...I don't know. Enlightenment
and comments on that?
MS. SAVAGE: Yes, so a little bit of information about...a lot of the Standard Operating Guidelines
and Procedures we have drafted. But we do have to go through union consultation and that
process. A lot of the ones that we've drafted before we send them to the union we also
wanna have kind of trial periods where we test them out in the Department to make sure that.
you know, what we're not trying to do is create policies that are just policies that stay in a,
you know, in a binder. We want something that are actual tools and resources for staff to be
able to use in, you know, providing direction, or if they're a new staff how do we do this
function. Or if it's not something that's done regularly, again, that there's a reference to
provide really clear guidance and direction on how to do something. And so we wanna make
sure that what we're putting on paper makes sense in practice and with operations of the
Department. The other portion of the implementation is training. And so that when we
create a new policy or we document a procedure and we come up with a best practice and
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recommendations on how to properly, you know, navigate through a situation. We don't just
wanna put out this. you know, thick document and say these are all in place. As of now we
wanna be able to provide appropriate training so that staff understands, you know, what
is...what is being required, you know, if there's any checklist or documentation that need to
accompany that process that they very clearly know what that process is, how to fill out the
paperwork. So the...if we were just creating a document then these time lines would be
pushed up, but it's really important that we have the training and the understanding as we
implement the processes and procedures. So that's our goal. With the 50 percent goal, it's to
have 50 of those implemented and that includes the training process. It doesn't mean that
everything won't be written and approved through union but they'll be kind of a time frame
that we try to roll them out so that it's not too much information all at once 'cause we want
this to be a tool that helps the Department operate more successfully.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Thank you very much. And that segues into your
Goal Number 3 in regards to develop a three-part Employee Training and Professional
Development Program. So it all goes hand in hand so I appreciate that. But...and then
jumping into one of your statements in your opening summary which I really, really took to
heart and also appreciate is your Department wanting to be...not reactive but preventative.
Preventative versus reactive. And, you know, there's a lot of occurrences within our parks
with, you know, things not being maintained properly or whatever and thereby we are now in
Mr. Hokama's Policy and, you know, litigation matters. So I appreciate that. And just a real
quick before I forget because this is brought to my attention just yesterday in regards to tree
trimming. That's one of the preventative measures we can take in our parks and it's
definitely needed at D. T. Fleming's right now. So just real quick plug. But moving on, I
just wanna say thank you for the efforts. I know this is one of, as Chair White of Budget
mentioned, one of our biggest Departments and biggest ticket items. You know, and so
appreciate all you're doing and here to assist in any way to make sure because it does affect
our tourism industry, our number one economic driver. And South Maui, West Maui we
have quite a large amount of that especially along our shorelines. So thank you and looking
forward to more-detailed discussion. Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I guess, Mr. Baz, this might be a question
for you. On Page 457, Other Costs is $761.900. And if you go to Page 460 and you look at
Explanation of Budget Changes, 459 and 460. And Other Costs you only talk about
100...200,000 of that. So where's the rest of that? I'm trying to figure with that out. I
might've lost it like I lost the 750.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. That $750,000 of that is a grant to the Lahaina Restoration
Foundation for Capital Improvement Project that they have proposed in Lahaina area near the
harbor, the library and different things like that. It's a planned project they've been working
on for a number of years that they're ready to go on. So that's the . . .(inaudible). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's where the discrepancy is?
MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's one of the issues that...where...I...the Chair would prefer to see that
in CIP because it's more of a CIP cost and it makes it difficult to compare year to year the
Other Costs in Administration. But I just...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, yeah, that...we looked at that. Because it's gonna be a grant to the Lahaina
Restoration Foundation versus the County department implementing this, it is a grant that is
considered Other Services, not a Capital...a County Capital...
CHAIR WHITE: No, I understand that but it'd be nice to put it somewhere other than in
Administration.
MR. BAZ: Well, it...excuse me. That's where the grant manager is that submits this and that's
where their current Lahaina Restoration Foundation grant is for operations.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, well, we'll deal with the math. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, maybe not another cost, maybe a line item that says Grant or
something. I don't know. It just kind of lumped in there.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Going back to Page 455...first of all I'd like say thank you,
appreciate you going out to the Districts to talk to the public about the new permitting
process. We can appreciate that. And, but if we look at the Update County Code Title 13
and develop Administrative Rules for improved permitting process, understand you're going
to training if you look above that and implement 2014. So you see this fully being
implemented within a few months?
MS. SAVAGE: The new software system that we have, were looking at the majority of the
transition being implemented this month in April and we have been training on that for
probably about two months now. The...as far as Code revisions and Administrative Rules.
we have the Code revisions drafted. Unfortunately, we weren't able to get them finished in
enough time to put them through Council and Committee prior to this Budget Session. But
what this will allow for is for us to work with the community in a little bit more detail on the
drafting and the, hopefully, closer to finalization of the Administrative Rules process and so
that our goal will be as soon as we've...over the next two months when we finish with
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Budget, then we'll be looking at going back and addressing and hopefully we'll have gotten
to the point with enough community meetings and interaction where we can hopefully just
approve and implement Code revisions or if there's minor adjustments that we still need to
make. the same as the Administrative Rules. So we are still looking at late summer, early fall
hopefully being able to transition in all of those areas with the permitting process.
COUNCIL MEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Back to the Security setup. Do you have the...do you
have handy the current cost of the vehicle expenses for the six Rangers we currently have?
That'd be the fuel and maintenance expenses.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair? I believe that there is a...those costs are included into the Special
Maintenance Program of the Public Works Department.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BAZ: Because it's a General Fund-funded department. So we wouldn't be able to get those. I
can probably get a whole Parks Department but not specifically just those vehicles.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, but you could provide us with a...an estimate of...is the gas also lumped in
with all the rest of the Parks vehicles? What I'm trying to get to is we're at about 350,000
without the vehicles. Now to purchase the vehicles is another 219,000. That obviously
doesn't hit us every year, those vehicles will be used probably over a six-year period or so.
What I'm trying to do is get a comparable number with vehicles and the other expenses
we've already discussed to compare to the 307,000. And I'm assuming, Ms. Savage, that the
307,000 security contract is inclusive of them using their own vehicles and paying for their
own gas and maintenance. et cetera.
MS. SAVAGE: That is correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And are there parks that have scheduling that would allow the Parks
Caretakers to lock up the facilities as opposed to having a security guard driving from
another area? You know, I can see in areas where there's numerous parks relatively close to
each other that having the security cover that may make some sense if we have scheduling
issues with having somebody else do it. But in outlying areas it may be less expensive for us
to do it the way we're doing it now.
MS. SAVAGE: So the Park Caretakers currently open most of our facilities in the mornings. Most
of their work days end at 2:30 and we have a few night monitor-type positions in a few of the
different areas. But they would not be able to accommodate locking the majority of the
facilities. In some of the maybe more remote or outlying areas, probably liana specifically, I
mean that would continue to be done by our Recreation staff out there. But if our Park
Caretaker positions were to be the ones that lock up facilities, we would have to have a
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significant increase in the number of Park Caretakers that were working specifically in a
night shift.
CHAIR WHITE: No, I understand that.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair. the annual fuel costs for the Parks Depaitinent for the island of Maui
for calendar year '13 was $363,000. We have it, again, by Department but not specifically
by different sections or vehicles.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: On Page 460, just some clarification on the expansion budget
request from Fiscal 2014. You have for the Lahaina Restoration 150,000 and then your
County Grant Subsidy detail below is proposed for 2015, 750,000. Is that...does that include
the 150?
MR. BAZ: That's a typo.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh.
MR. BAZ: It should be $750,000. Thank you for catching that.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, other questions, Members? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I don't know if I'm too much ahead but I'm on Page 462. Is...
MR. BAZ: This is the Revolving Fund for the CORA.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the Chair would prefer that we finish up the -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, okay.
CHAIR WRITE: --Administration Program before we move elsewhere. Any further questions on
Administration? Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just a...asking for an update on the
Workline. How did it go last year? I know you're...you're kinda...you're flat on this but I
had heard that there had been a lack of ACOs so they weren't able to get out. But maybe that
was just a rumor. I just wanna hear from the Department how that went.
MS. SAVAGE: The Workline relationship has continued to be a pretty healthy, very good
relationship. We've actually had a couple meetings more recently where we've been trying
to review through. The Department's been trying to go through all of its different grants or a
lot of 'em are land grants or licenses or leases and try to just start reviewing through those
and get 'em on more of a calendaring system where they were making sure that everything is
up to date. With the grants review process changing, we've been trying to make some
adjustments in how we interact with our grantees. And so we've had some very, very good
meetings with them in the last couple months to where we'll try to outline and clarify a little
bit more specifically how we can better work together, what future opportunities there might
be. But overall this is really a very, very true partnership between government entities. They
provide a service to the County and to the community that we would never be able to do
without them. And the other part of the MCCC program that I think a lot of people aren't
aware of is it really is a re-entry program for the inmates where, you know, this is where
they're really taking the steps and being prepared so that they can be reintroduced back into
our community and be able to be, you know, supportive members that function well in the
community. And so, yeah, this has been a, again, a very good partnership and one that we
are very, very thankful that we have.
CHAIR WHITE: And are we likely to use up the allocated budget -MS. SAVAGE: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --that we've had challenges in previous years with making use of the allocation?
MS. SAVAGE: Yeah, part of our meetings have been going through how can we. you know. from
the financial standpoint as well making sure that there is the appropriate spend down, the
appropriate time frames, that we have all the documentation that's needed on file. So those
are all things that we've been meeting with recently to address.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, great, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: On the Administration? Yes?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And one more question in regards to the ACOs. I
understand that there's like 36 in training right now here in Maui. But I understand also that
it has been a difficult situation 'cause the lack of numbers. sick, vacation, has also curtailed a
lot of usage by the Workline, not only with Parks but even Public Works and others that have
utilized them. Is that an ongoing problem as far as you're concerned with the Parks?
MS. SAVAGE: For the most part I would say that we haven't noticed a significant drop or a
significant lag in the projects that we've been working on with them. There's always
flexibility with, you know, the time frame. You know, some days, certain days they may be
able to work or may not. But as far as the actual projects that, from my understanding, has
been relatively consistent for the Parks Department.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay. That's good to hear. And, you know, Mr. Chair,
I will add that, you know, the Workline has been an integral part not only of Parks but other
departments within the County. And it also gives those men and women an opportunity to
give back. And I have seen the residual effect in some of them. You know, talk about the
B.E.S.T. program. and Ms. Baisa is keenly aware of but this is one of those programs where
they get to get out, help in the community which then their reintegration is a little bit more
seamless, a little hit easier. And am I correct to say that that has been a real trend with this
program itself?
MS. SAVAGE: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, so it's a dual-edged...it's a two-edged sword which
always is good in a sense that it's helping our community getting things done but also
helping these individuals reintegrate into society. I think it's a win-win situation. Whether
they spend down, don't spend down, it's not a big problem in my mind. I'd like to see the
program continue and hopefully they'll utilize it as much as possible, but like you heard
sometimes scheduling can become a challenge and lack of ACOs has been a real problem all
around. Hopefully with this new group coming in that will alleviate, not eliminate, but
alleviate some of the challenges that have this County has faced. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. The reason the Chair brought up whether or not we're spending it down is
that this is some of the money for which we get the biggest bang for the buck because of that
dual purpose and the dual benefit that you mentioned. So my intent was to see just how well
it's running now because it may make sense for us to add dollars there if we can save them
elsewhere. And just a quick question for Mr. Baz. Do you know whether the fueling system
at the County baseyard tracks the vehicles by individual vehicle or not?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, yes, they do track it by individual vehicles. I'm sure there's volumes of data
that we could try to siphon out to get that specific information.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I like the word siphon.
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CHAIR WHITE: Siphon out? So you're not as...
MR. BAZ: We have security measures to keep that . finaudible). . .
CHAIR WHITE: So you're not as young as you look. You were back doing the siphoning with all
the rest of us who have grey hair now?
MR. BAZ: Yes, of course. Working on cars when I was a teenager. I do have some aggregate data.
CHAIR WHITE: In some of our cases, Mr. Victorino, was when there was a massive fuel shortage
that you'll recall and I was having to siphon out of one of...out of my wife's car to put in my
car to go to work.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay, I never had that challenge. Sorry. I stand in line for
a long time to get the gas. Thank you. Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Anyway, if we...if we can have them provide us the information, that would be
very helpful on the Ranger vehicles.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And, yeah, I concur with your inquiry in regards to
the MCCC Workline Program and if there's a way to boost it if need be, then by all means
supportive of that. And, you know, it's also an opportunity for the inmates who perhaps
don't have outside family or people to help them to put money on their books because they
do need to purchase simple things that we just take for granted. Go to the store, buy some
toothpaste, some shampoo, some soap and things. So it assists them in, you know, obtaining
monetary, you know, funding. So it's definitely a needed service on all sides. But jumping
over to...and because it's kinda out of sight, out of mind, the whole merger of Ocean Safety
into Fire, we're not seeing the numbers. I mean, yeah, we see the less E/P count and what
have you. I just have a general question to Administration in regards to that transition and,
you know, how is this just like, okay, gone, out of sight, out of mind. Let's now focus on our
Parks stuff and no Ocean Safety anymore. I mean is it that simple or is there...1 see Mr. Baz
going, ohhh. So just a comment in regards to this merger transition.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran, you know nothing is that simple.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Come on now. Every now and then. So just a brief, I guess,
summary of what's occurring or where we're at with that.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Savage?
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MR. BAZ: Or maybe...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Or Mr....I don't know. Mr. Baz?
CHAIR WHITE: Or Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair? So in the Fiscal Year 2015 Budget we proposed moving the Ocean
Safety Division from the Aquatics...or Ocean Safety section, I guess. from the Aquatics
Division of Parks and Recreation to the Department of Fire and Public Safety. So you'll see
the reductions in the Aquatics Program and the corresponding increases in the Department of
Fire. The actual implementation of that still depends on a number of factors. The
Department of Fire and Public Safety has hired a Battalion Chief, Ocean Safety Division
Chief, so that they can work on that process to move them over. And...but there's gonna be
a lot of other steps to that. Making sure that there's...Department of Personnel Services
requires reorganizational charts and the union consultations, different things like that to
actually implement it. So, you know, we proposed it this year so that the subject is brought
up. When we discuss it with the Department of Fire and Public Safety, they may have an
update as far as the exact implementation of the details of it. But until then the Department
of Parks and Recreation is still gonna be managing, you know, the Department. They're not
just off as orphans.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. okay. Well, thank you, thank you, Mr. Baz. Thank you,
Chair, for that opportunity.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. If there are no more questions on Administration, we'll move to Aquatics.
Any further questions on the Administration?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revolving?
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revolving Fund? On Administration?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, please go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Is that okay?
CHAIR WHITE: We'll go there first, sure.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So real simple question. Explain to me about the
Revolving Fund, couple things, yeah. Just I'd like to understand about the Revolving Fund.
And then for your table below on Page 462 you have your Materials and Supplies under
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Operations, a negative of 6,500 and then you have an increase of 11,500 for Machinery under
Equipment. Can you explain the decrease and as well as the increase?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair and Members, the details of the Revolving Fund are on Page 12-119 of the
Department of Parks Budget Details. There is...basically we just reallocated those based on
actual expenditures. You can see in here the reduction of...it was just movement of the
funds around in some areas but then there was no money spent for Auto Parts and Repairs
and Maintenance Supplies. Again, because they're covered under the Special Maintenance
Program of the Department of Public Works so those costs were reduced out of the proposed
expenditures. There was a, you know, significant amount of money spent in there for
Fiscal Year 2013 of Professional Services and I don't know if the Deputy Director has
information. It was 109...$110.000 spent in Professional Services of the 0 Rec...Ocean
Recreation Activity Revolving Fund.
MS. SAVAGE: Those had been for...there was some design work that was being proposed as well
as the thought was that there would eventually be some different construction out at Kanaha.
That was kind of all after some multiple meetings with the different user groups. That was
halted until we were able to do and actually finish the master planning for that area because
there are a lot of different concerns. There's a lot of very dynamic user groups out there at
that space and so the original draft of that master plan had been put together I think over ten
years ago and it was just never finalized. And so that's actually one of the items we'll be
revisiting. And the CIPs is trying to dust that off and actually finalize that master plan so that
we can look at doing some work out there at that site.
MR. BAZ: And, Mr. Chair and Member Crivello, they're also requesting a compact pickup truck to
replace a vehicle in their inventory for this section. That's the Equipment Cost.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions on the Revolving Fund?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And looking at the Traffic Signs at 10,000. Is that in regards to
our no alcohol ban or...that's a lot...1 mean I just thought sounds like a lot for traffic...Is that
what that's for?
MS. SAVAGE: Those were specifically for No Parking, No Overnight Parking. There is a
significant quantity of those that were ordered and put up at many of the different districts.
But the signage is pretty expensive actually and so, yeah, there's quite a few of those
different types of signages that we need to start revisiting and reordering. And so that's what
this allocation is for so that we can systematically start looking at where do we not have any
signage that there needs to be 'cause we need, both the Rangers and MPD, need the signs up
in order to enforce those...if there's restrictions or violations in those areas. So the...that's
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what that's for. So. yeah. there will need to be additional signs for possibly the No Alcohol
as well as if there is the Tobacco-Free parks as well that we'll need to be purchasing signage
for.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Thank you. Maybe it could be a work program for our
inmates. License plates, signs...anyways, just thinking out loud.
CHAIR WHITE: Before we go to Aquatics, one of the questions I'd neglected to ask earlier was
regarding the changes in the Permitting Clerks. I believe it was two years ago the
Department came to us and said we wanna consolidate all of the Permitting in our
Administrative Program. And now it looks like we're disbursing them again. Could you
share with us the rationale behind that?
MS. SAVAGE: So it's kind of a combination. Originally the thought was, yes. bring all of the
Permit Clerks together so that they're supervised within the same group. We still have
the...vve.ve started the union consultation process for this. But through that there's been a lot
of concerns and dialog about...because we have Permit Clerks that are located in the
different districts and a lot of their function is not just permitting. You know, they provide a
lot of support for the districts as well as for the permitting process. And so that question of
who is the direct supervisor and if that direct supervisor is located in the same physical space
that that position is located? Or is it, you know, should it reside in this permitting office
that's in a different location from a lot of the different district Permitting Clerks? So in going
through and looking at what are the real functions that everyone would be providing if we
were to transition into having more of a centralized permitting office. We've gone through
and identified...most of the districts have a Permit Clerk and a Clerk. And so what we've
been able to do is take one or the other of those positions and have that be dedicated to the
central and then leave the other in the district so that we still are able to provide the customer
service of having a District Permit Clerk that has the information. But we're also not
removing someone from the district that's providing critical support that the district needs in,
you know, requisition or if it's. you know, payroll processing. those other types of clerical
support that we need to have for the district. So we've...are looking at putting, I believe,
three of those District Permit positions back to being located in the districts and supervised
by the districts. And then those District Permit Clerks will work in conjunction with the
centralized permitting office but they will not be supervised out of the central permit office.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. were those positions that were physically moved to central or are they
physically moving back? Or was that transfer or change only on paper?
MS. SAVAGE: It was only on paper. There was not the physical movement, yes.
CHAIR WHITE: So they've never changed.
MS. SAVAGE: Yes.
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CHAIR WHITE: Good. Okay, thank you. With that, we'll move into -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: . .(Inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Chair, real quick.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCIL MEMBER COCHRAN:
The Revolving Fund, 12-119.
The Rentals, the
$10,000...what...did we discuss that? Just wondering what that was exactly. For Rentals?
CHAIR WHITE: What page are you on?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 12-119 in Budget Details under the Revolving Fund. Before we
move on. 'Cause there were no Actuals in 2012/'13 and then we adopted in 2014, $10,000.
MS. SAVAGE: This was for rental of vehicle when our vehicles break down and we don't have
replacement ones within, because the Rangers duties are required for them to be out and
about there has...had to been some rentals this past year while a few of the vehicles were
inoperable.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, moving on to Aquatics.
MS. SAVAGE: The Aquatics Division oversees nine Aquatics facilities and consists of four major
components. The first is lifeguard services. The next is facilitating aquatics-oriented
recreational programs. conducting in-service training for all the County Lifeguards, and
providing pool maintenance and repairs to equipment. This year we're looking at some
chemical and supply costs increase and around $32,400 for ten new deck vacuums for all of
the pools except for Sakamoto Pool. And we're also requesting an additional half-time Pool
Guard position for Cooke Memorial Pool in Molokai.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, is that the end of your comments?
MS. SAVAGE: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, the Details for the Aquatic section can be found on 12-19 in the
Details. We'll open it up for questions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And I guess my basic question in this area and I
look at the numbers and I know the change that's transpiring and all that, Ms. Savage. But
are we, as far as staff-wise for our Pool Guards, you know, are we fairly staffed well enough
that we don't have to shut down pools? Because I hear every so often a pool shut down for
lack of Pool Guards. And I know sometimes Molokai is the one that's affected a lot. I hear
the complaints from that end. But I've heard even Wailuku and others have closed for a day
because lack of Pool Guards. So my question is with what's budgeted here and what you
have presently, will that be adequate to try to...I guess I'd like eliminate but I mean there's
always a possibility, you know, the worst case scenario, perfect storm, yeah. So if you could
answer that question, please?
MS. SAVAGE: If all of our...the positions that the Department has if they're all filled and people
are all coming to work, then yes, it is enough to staff the facilities. We have had within
Aquatics there's a lot of movement when we have openings. You know. there's a lot of
upward movement where people are transferring upwards. And so what happens is the halftime Pool Guards and the Pool Guards are the positions that get left vacant at the end and
then we work to fill them. We've been working with DPS to have ongoing recruitment for
the Pool Guard positions. We currently have vacancies that we have been very actively
trying to fill the last six months or so. And we are anticipating because of those transfers as
they go up, we are anticipating more of those vacancies as well as the Summer Guard
positions being recruited for currently. So we've...we're very tight. We're very tight with
our pools and because they are a few vacancies, it makes it very difficult to cover all of the
shifts especially when there's extended absences, you know, or just managing the normal
vacation and sick that people request. If there are facilities that need to be closed, we try to
look at what are the programs that are taking place in the different facilities and then we
work on rotating staff within those because we have in Central so many that are closely
located. You know, if someone doesn't come in to work at one and we don't feel that there's
sufficient manpower to keep that facility open, then sometimes we can pull from another
pool and send someone over there to cover. But recently there has been a handful of cases
where we've had to close one of the pools in Central just because there are not enough staff
working. And we wanna make sure that when we do have the pools open, we have
appropriate staffing.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: How many vacancies, off the top of your head if you don't
have that right in front of you and I think you probably will, how many vacancies are we
looking at approximately right now?
MS. SAVAGE: Currently in Aquatics there's I I of the Summer Guard Pool Guard positions that
are open but those are ones that are being recruited for. We're not reliant on those yet.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So when you say summer, that would only be for the Summer
Fun...for the Summer PALS program? Is that all these...what are this...when you say
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summer, what do you mean by summer? What is the specific...I mean I'm imagining
summer means just a summer hire and that's it. Is that what you're referring to?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct. So the summer hires I believe are 89-. 90-day positions that run through
the months ofJune...June, July and August.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If you have some expert that's in the back there, Mr. Chair, I
wouldn't mind him coming instead of this, you know...like she's talking to me but I know
she's talking to somebody in the back, you know. And I don't have the answer to the
question so I'm like, do you want me to say something? If that's allowable, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: If you'd like.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, please. You know, I think...
CHAIR WHITE: With no objections, we'll bring...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. SAVAGE: We'll bring down. We have Marian Feenstra, our Chief of Aquatics.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We didn't want her sit hack there all day and not come up.
Okay, Marian, you heard my question about the summer one.
CHAIR WHITE: If you could...if you could just identify -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, introduce yourself.
CHAIR WHITE: --yourself for the record.
MS. FEENSTRA: Good morning, Chair and Council members. I'm Marian Feenstra, Chief of
Aquatics from Department of Parks and Recreation. It's nice to be here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, you heard my question about the summer hires.
MS. FEENSTRA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so those are like 89 to 90 days or something like that?
MS. FEENSTRA: Right. It's an 89-day contract and we hire approximately the end of May,
beginning of June when school's out. And then we go for 89 days. Some of the contract
hires don't go for the full 89 days because a lot of 'em are college students that come and it's
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a...and the kids go back to school sooner than that. Because we have year-round school, it's
not quite as crisp and clean as before.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, yeah, as it used to be. Yeah, yeah, year-round school has
changed a lot of dynamics. And these are...and, okay, so you have shortage on that. And
what else do we have shortage on? Full-time? How many full-timers do we have that are
open right now?
MS. SAVAGE: We currently have five full-time Pool Guard positions that are open. Two of those
we are in the hiring...the paperwork process. We've interviewed, selected, so we're in that
final process for that. And...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Part-time?
MS. SAVAGE: One other is in the interview...in the interview process. The half-time, there's three
half-time Pool Guard positions. One of those, same thing in the hiring process. The other
two, all the paperwork's been submitted to fill the positions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, Mr. Chair, thank you. I mean I think, you know,
our pools next to our beaches is probably one of the more heavier-used facilities. And I hate
when I have calls that they've been closed, you know, whether it's Pukalani or Wailuku or I
don't care where, you know. And understood, things happen, you know. But it's important
that as much as possible, you know, to eliminate closures whenever and wherever. On top of
that, we recently agreed to run seven days a week and inclusive of holidays. So here we go
one side and we say let's expand the schedule, and on the other side we're forced to close
`cause we don't have enough people. So I, you know, one of those darned-if-you-do-anddarned-if-you-don't kind of situation so hopefully we'll get that rectified soon. But, you
know. I've had a lot of complaints lately and basically because of closures of the pool. Grant
you, I know Central, you know, you can go somewhere else. But you know people are
creatures of habit. If they come to Wailuku and you close Wailuku, they're not going to go
Sakamoto. They're not going to the Kahului Pool. They just...they go home. And then they
call and complain. And it is what it is. So thank you very much. Appreciate it. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And how many pools do we have total on Maui?
MS. FEENSTRA: We have eight pool facilities on Maui and one pool facility on Molokai.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And I note that you have four Senior Pool Guards? So does that
mean that your other four pools as well as your Molokai Pool does not warrant Senior Pool
Guards?
MS. FEENSTRA: In the Details the pool managers are currently Senior Pool Guards. It hasn't been
moved into a Pool Manager position yet.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, by the way, thank you for opening up on Saturdays. The
community surely appreciates it, really. seriously, as well your Sunday and holidays. And so
for Molokai. can you tell me how many Pool Guards you have? And I see a request for a
hal ftime.
MS. FEENSTRA: Molokai currently has three Pool Guards and we're requesting another half-time
Pool position. One of the positions currently is out on a long-term leave and we are working
on a DM-89 which is more or less a contract 89-day emergency hire.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Other questions, Members? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, thank you, Chair. And, yeah, in regards to Ms. Crivello's
comment about opening up I guess Sundays, holidays and basically I guess full-time opening
of the pool. I'm looking at the Budget Detail on Page 12-30 and due to that, you're looking
for almost $125,000 in order to accommodate the opening on a regular basis. That's what
that figure's being adjusted to?
MS. FEENSTRA: Yes, due to the contract, we're open on holidays. They were gonna, you know,
have overtime regardless because we work on a seven-day work week. And if a person is off
for that holiday, the next day they work they get work at holiday pay. So you incur overtime.
There's no getting around not paying the overtime.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Okay, thank you. It's just that a large figure but I mean
it's a needed service and as Ms. Crivello stated the community truly, truly appreciates it and
so thank you. But there's a cost so just wanted to point that out. Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So...and maybe you can direct me where it's it at. I'm
trying...you know, you have your Pool Manager and you have your Senior Guard. So you
have eight pools, well, actually nine, right. And but you...if I'm counting right, you have
four Senior Pool...and Guards and three Managers?
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MS. FEENSTRA: Actually we have Senior Pool Guards at each of the Maui pools. We don't have
currently have Managers. Those positions that you see in the Details, we'd like to move
them into a Manager position because there are large facilities that have swim meets and
they're pool facilities. So the amount of work that's entailed and dealing with swim meets
and international events and national events is a...is a lot higher...the job entails a lot more.
That hasn't happened yet so they all have Senior Pool Guards currently at SR-15s. Molokai
has a Rec. Leader position that is the Manager of the Pool Guards in that...on that island
because it's a little bit different. It's under the District Supervisor and the supervision of
Molokai is under the District Supervisor, not the Aquatics Division.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So supervision and management on Molokai, what I'm
understanding you to say, is under Parks. the District Park supervision but your head count
comes under Aquatics?
MS. FEENSTRA: Yes. We pay for -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Kinda confusing.
MS. FEENSTRA: --the positions. We provide all of the lifeguard training. We provide the cost of
any repairs to the pool. That's all within our budget. The management and supervision of
that facility is done by the Recreation Division and the...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Why is that different from the rest of pools on Maui?
MS. FEENSTRA: Well, I guess you'd have to go back into the history of it. At the time the District
supervisors were being moved from I think a III to a IV. At that time they looked at Molokai
and realized that on Molokai because the supervision of the pool was being done by the
District Supervisor that position was moved up. I had asked for a Pool Manager for Molokai
because it's isolated. And at that time the decision was made to have a Recreation Leader be
under the Recreation Division and supervise the pool. So that was kind of trying to create
something for Molokai that they would have a level of supervision that would assist the pool.
It was at least eight years ago, maybe longer, whenever the Recreation Leader position was
created.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, thank you.
MS. FEENSTRA: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not that I agree but thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions regarding the Aquatics Program? The Chair would just
like to point out that if you take the total amount to run the pools and divide it by the number
of days in the year, it costs us roughly $10,000 a day to run the pools.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Each pool...
CHAIR WHITE: No, this is totals.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Or all so $1.000 or a little over $1,000.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I mean I didn't wanna do it per pool because we have some very big ones,
some very, you know, very much smaller ones. So it's just a thought as we...you know, I
know there's been discussions about moving in the direction of fees. And the Department is
working very diligently towards gaining more information on all of their operating costs by
location. And so at some point in the future we'll be able to take a look at whether or not it's
appropriated to provide for a fee structure for pool usage and that's...can be very
complicated I'm sure. But I'm sure there are examples elsewhere that we can learn from.
Mr. Victorino, you had your...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, no, no, no. I'm just listening to you so intently.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any= further questions for Aquatics?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just looking at the big dollar amounts in the Budget Details and
I guess we'd be...the 213,000 Chemical and Other Filter Supplies, Gasoline, Diesel and Oil
at 274,000. And 1, you know, understand...31°u know, increases. And is that due to...so for
the Chemical and Filters, I know we got a new system on the Lahaina Pool. And that's just
probably partially for that maybe system or...? I know it's a bigger system that was put in
and quite efficient in its job for the pool system there.
MS. SAVAGE: The...on...if it's Page 466 . .(inaudible). .

I'm not sure what you're referencing.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, I was looking at the Budget Detail book, though, but 12-31
in particular. But if it's also stated in another page...yeah, I was...sorry, I was referencing
more the Budget Detail book.
MS. CRIVELLO: What page?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Twelve dash thirty-one, Aquatics, just below Auto Parts and
then it comes to Chemicals and Filters, Sub-Object 600...6010.
MS. SAVAGE: So this increase of the 29,768 is just the cost of the chemicals and the supplies just
go up. So that's what that's reflective of.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And that would be just Countywide increase?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct. correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And then the...well. I guess there's no...oh, you continued to
request the 5300 and you continually not get it? Or for Gasoline. Diesel...just below,
four...three lines down. Inflationary adjustments, is that just a guesstimation on the...
MR. BAZ: Yes, that's from -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --my...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Inflationary...
MR. BAZ: Yeah. inflationary...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Guesstimation for use.
MR. BAZ: For them, this isn't vehicles. This is the cost to heat the pools, the fuel to heat the pools.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. That's what I was wondering. And also it looks like
you're looking to transform these into solar? At one point there's an ask I think somewhere
in our Budget this year to turn to solar heating versus gas or diesel.
MS. FEENSTRA: That's something that we're exploring not for the heat in the pool but for the
showers at this point. But we look at Lahaina Pool and that if they ever do cover the
bleachers we'd like to see possibly covering 'em with the PV panels and recouping its cost
saving on pool heat.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sure. Okay, I definitely on board looking into something like
that. Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quickly on 466 since we. you know...on the bottom Key
Activities. Goals and Measures. Why in 2014 do we have such a big drop-off in Junior
Lifeguard participation and Learn-to-Swim? I mean drastic. I mean like one is one-fourth
and the other one is half And then next year in 2015, you kinda get those numbers back to
where they were in 2013. Is there a specific reason why we had such a big drop-off or
anticipated drop-off? 466. okay, just so everybody on the same page.
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MS. SAVAGE: I believe on the first one. the number of Junior Lifeguard participants, that's a
mistake. We didn't catch that. Should be 400, not 100.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I'm glad because I thought that was...that wasn't right.
But okay, go ahead. And then the second one?
MS. SAVAGE: The number of Learn-to-Swim participants, why that number dropped we can look
into it a little more specifically. But it probably has to do with Sakamoto Pool being closed
as well as just, you know, being able to offer the programs.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, 'cause it seems like...and then you have lofty goal of
right back to where you were, doubling to 10,000 from the 9,690 from the previous 2013
Actual. So, okay. I mean I'm sorry, Mr. Chair, I just...that kinda stuck out at me, you know.
If...so you're saying -CHAIR WHITE: That was a good catch.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. No, I mean we all catch different things as kinda go
through this. I gotta admit one thing, Mr. Chair, this is very encumbersome and very detailed
which is good, you know. But I think for myself and I only speak for myself, boo!
Sometimes I just get overwhelmed trying to figure out which direction this is moving. But I
thank you and your Department for what you've done to at least start to bring things hack to
where they should be. And Mr. Baz is squinting so he must wanna say something so
stop
right here.
MR. BAZ: No, thank you, Member Victorino, for checking. I just was looking at their quarterly
performance measures reports. For the first quarter of Fiscal Year 2014 was 2,036
participants in the Learn-to-Swim and for the second quarter was 2,132 so they most likely
will reach the 10,000 amount.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, that's good to hear. I mean I hate seeing programs like
that kinda like dissipate and be pushed off to the side. Even if we have to at one point,
Mr. Chair, start charging a little. If we need to, well, I'd rather have kids learn how to swim
since we're surrounded by water than not know how to swim at all 'cause that could be a
tragedy just waiting to happen. So thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz, the...on Page 12-31 under the Gasoline, Diesel, and Oil, you mentioned
it's for heating of the pools. The question jumps out is where was that charged in 2012 or did
we significantly increase the heating?
MR. BAZ: No, Mr. Chair, there was...I remember this question last year because there was a huge
discrepancy. I could go look up the reasoning but I have a feeling it was some
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disencumberances and there was also something about a contract for purchasing the fuels. It
was made after the next fiscal year started.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And then on Page 12-32 your estimate is to reduce the Electrical cost
down, the bottom quarter of the page. Line 6120. Your estimated reduction of 107,000 in
electrical...in Electricity usage. Each of these, wherever we see these, it's noted as an
inflationary adjustment but I'm perplexed to some degree because some are up, some are
down.
MR. BAZ: Right.
CHAIR. WHITE: And...
MR. BAZ: So if you look at the Actuals for Fiscal Year '13, that's what we were using as the base
for inflationary adjustments. And you'll see that in each year since we've implemented this a
few years ago. we look at the Actuals from the prior Fiscal Year and adjust based on a set
percentage increase for each of the factors, whether it's electricity or fuel. And so if you
look at the Fiscal Year '12 Actuals was higher at 611,000 so Fiscal Year '14 was based on an
increase, based off of that Fiscal Year '12 Actuals. When we look at the Fiscal Year '13
Actuals, it's actually been reduced to 546,000 so Fiscal Year '15's proposed Budget is based
on Fiscal Year '13's Actuals which was reduced which is why there's a reduction in the
request.
CHAIR WHITE: And are you looking at the amount of electricity used or the amount...the dollar
amount? Are you looking at the kilowatt hours used or the dollar amount?
MR. BAZ: Just the dollar amounts. Yeah, so it could be a factor that. you know. they're using less
electricity and that's why the costs are reduced or could be that the actual cost per kilowatt
hour is down but that's not the case generally.
CHAIR WHITE: Well. actually there has been a, at least in my experience, we've had a little bit of
a respite because of the...because of MECO being required to reduce their rates.
MR. BAZ: Oh. yeah. we did...I think it was...was it this Fiscal Year or it might've been early...late
last year, there was a consumer rebate. yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. And do you have the information on how much we have spent to date on
that account?
MR. BAZ: I can pull it up.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, Members, we're right at our lunch break. Mr. Couch, do you have a
question?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Fairly quick question if...on Page 467 on the Goals. Goal
Number 1. Item Number 2. and Sub-item Number 2 1 guess, number of personnel who
maintain their Certified Pool Operator Certification and American Red Cross. Wouldn't that
be a requirement for employment to maintain that? And is that the total number of Senior
Pool Guards that you have?
CHAIR WHITE: Part of the drop is I believe Ocean Safety moving out.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: There's no...there was no drop there, it's increasing.
MS. FEENSTRA: The certified Pool Operator isn't mandatory for Pool Guards. It's a specialized
course for the chemicals and managing the pool chemistry. So we have every Senior Pool
Guard take that class and we're...this year we wanna go one deep so that we have more than
one person on staff that's got that expertise. And we're looking at 20. Molokai, both Life
Guards...actually all three Life Guards on Molokai had their training. And there again that's
because it's an isolated island so we feel that additional training is in their best interests. The
Water Safety Instructor is the instructor of American Red Cross classes so the Senior Pool
Guards are also the ones with that certification. It's not the same as lifeguarding
certification. And we're kind of moving a little bit away from American Red Cross
certification in our Learn-to-Swim programs because of the cost and the costs involved with
that program and because we wanna maintain free Learn-to-Swim programs.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, another question...you have the answer?
MR. BAZ: Yes. For the fuel...excuse me, the Electricity costs so far this year we have spent
$318.647 up until February 28th. So we're on target to be a little bit less than...definitely less
than current year's budget.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. okay. Then -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --Ms. Feenstra, on...you don't...you probably don't have it in front of you but in
our Details there's a request for expansion in Janitorial Services. And there's -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Page? Chair, what page?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry, 12-32.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: 12-32. Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: And I apologize. You all have been very good about referencing what page
you're on.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: There's a request for $20,000 for Janitorial Services but I don't see anything prior
to that in 2012 or 2014. There's just $1,200 for 2013. So is that something that is being
moved to that or...and exists already or is that a new service?
MS. FEENSTRA: Well, we're trying to give a quarterly, you know, deep clean to all of our locker
rooms and restroom facilities so with that it's a specialized cleaning. It's not something that
the Park Caretakers take on. The Aquatics Division doesn't have Janitors within our
Division so the Recreation Division is responsible for cleaning. And our pools get used so
much and the locker rooms, you know. you can just imagine how many people are going in
and out. And we're happy that they're taking showers before they swim 'cause it's a
requirement. But we just feel like to help maintain that higher standard to incorporate
quarterly cleans at all the pools.
CHAIR WHITE: So is this for supplies for those...you had mentioned it's the people that currently
work there that are gonna do the work. So is this for supplies or is this for contracted
services?
MS. FEENSTRA: For contracted services.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And once a quarter, is that...how many locker rooms? Do you have locker
rooms at all nine pools?
MS. FEENSTRA: Well. we have...New and Old Wailuku does not have a locker room. But other
than that all of our pool facilities have locker room. showers and rest rooms.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Members. other questions? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I have a burning desire before our lunch break. Just in reference
to...what does Water delivery charges entail for our pools? $102,000, what does that mean?
Is that...
CHAIR WHITE: Page number?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, 12-32. Sorry, the same page we were just on. It's
very...second to the last line. It just...
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MR. BAZ: In general the Water delivery charges, Sub-Object 6178, is what's paid to basically the
Water Department tbr potable water that's delivered to that location via the water meter.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. The pool water?
MR. BAZ: The pool water, yeah. Gotta refill it once in a while.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Or they take showers . finaudibie). .
MR. BAZ: Oh yeah. they take showers.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So you don't wanna take away with our
you? Just though I'd ask. Yeah, Chair?

water, do

CHAIR WHITE: Okay, okay. We're losing decorum here very rapidly. Okay, Members, any...I'd
like to wrap up with Aquatics before we go to lunch. That's the only way I can keep control
of you. Mr. Guzman wants his lunch, you know. He's gonna ask quick questions or none at
all. Any further questions on Aquatics? I have one but I'll ask...1'11 ask it after I release all
of you. Just how much have we spent so far question that I'll ask Mr. Baz to look up during
lunch.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair. Chair. I'm willing to go power through lunch.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we won't take a vote on how many of us believe you. Okay, we will be in
recess until 1:30. Thank you. . .. (gavel).. .

RECESS:
RECONVENE:

12:04 p.m.
1:33 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: Budget and Finance Committee will reconvene. And we will continue with the
Parks and Maintenance Program. And as some of you will have noted, Jeffrey' Ueoka, our
Corp. Counsel, will be available should we need him. But the Chair felt that rather than
having him sit here when we're talking about financial stuff that he could monitor from his
office and get some work done. So if we need his assistance. he'll he available at a...on a
moment's notice. So with that, Ms. Savage, would you like to proceed with presenting the
Parks Maintenance Program?
MS. SAVAGE: So the Parks Maintenance Program. which can be found on Page 468. this Division
includes our Beautification Section which is responsible for turf management, greenways
landscaping and tree maintenance both for parks and streets trees as well as the maintenance
of Kepaniwai Park specifically. The Construction Maintenance Section is the other within
our Maintenance Division and it's responsible for repair and improvement projects, heavy
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equipment operators and the skilled labor section. Some of the specific expansions that
we're looking at within the Parks Maintenance Program is a creation of a Turf Management
and Turf Maintenance Program. And then there's some additional equipment, specific
equipment requests that are associated with that as well as we are wanting to transfer the
monies that have been allocated previously for the restroom renovations project that was in
the different recreation districts. That money is being moved over into the Maintenance
Division at a total of 51 million instead of the 1.475 that had been allocated the previous
Fiscal Year. So with that. I'm open for questions.
CHAIR WHITE: While you're on that particular item. do you have a breakdown of what that
million dollars will be used for?
MS. SAVAGE: So the million dollars we would like to be able to expand that out, still use it for
possibility of restroom renovations but also look at electrical upgrades, other plumbing
upgrades, irrigation system upgrades. painting of interior and/or exterior of facilities, any of
the things that are skilled labor. So within Construction Maintenance we have plumbers,
carpenters, electricians. irrigators...
CHAIR WHITE:

, carpenters.

MS. SAVAGE: Yes. So any of that...those type of specific work projects that we would be able to
do in-house, those are the types of things we would like to utilize these funds for.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so it's listed under Services. Is that...that to me infers that we're gonna
contract this work out. But it sounds like your intention is to use this to purchase supplies
and materials.
MS. SAVAGE: It'll be a combination of the two, similar to the restrooms. We did a significant
percentage of it all in-house. And we do as much as we can of it in-house but there are some
components of it that it makes more sense to contract out certain portions of projects.
CHAIR. WHITE: Okay. And do you have an estimated amount of the 1,475 million that has been
utilized to date on the restroom renovations? And I guess the other question is whether
it's...whether you have the spend-down by district. I wouldn't expect you to have that with
you today but...just asking if you have that available.
MS. SAVAGE: We...one other thing I guess to mention on that note is we would like to still have a
similar breakdown, how the monies were allocated specifically to the different districts in
this current year's budget. We're anticipating still breaking out those funds similarly in the
Fiscal Year '15 just to make sure that projects are being completed in each of the different
areas and that they're able to be prioritized based on the community needs in each of those
areas. The last balance that I have to date for the restroom renovations...I do know that some
of our contracts have not posted yet to this amount for the total 1.475. It's around...it's
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gonna be close to about 50 percent that's currently posted. But we do anticipate utilizing the
majority of all those funds on different projects.
CHAIR WHITE: And, Mr. Baz, just refresh our memories, the...these amounts would need to be
used by...or need to be encumbered by the end of the Fiscal Year? And that's...
MR. BAZ: Yes. They need to be encumbered by June 30th .
CHAIR WHITE: And then spent by December 3 1 st?
MR. BAZ: There's no -CHAIR WHITE: No limit on that.
MR. BAZ: --limit on the expenditure.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, good.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members. questions? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, Ms. Savage, what percentage of all the
restrooms throughout districts have been completed? And I...andior are on the list to be
completed by the end of this Fiscal Year? What percentage?
MS. SAVAGE: They will all be complete...the original 42 restrooms that we were looking at will
all be completed by the end of this Fiscal Year. Currently, 29 of them have been completed
and the other 13 have either been started or they're scheduled to be started in the upcoming
month.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so of that 42 that's pretty much all the restroom
facilities or these were all just the public parks?
MS. SAVAGE: There's a total of two...we have 209 restroom facilities. This first kind of Phase I
project was just 42 of those. And they were kind of selected by which were the ones that are
used the most...that are the most deteriorated.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well. the concern I have. Mr. Chair and Ms. Savage, is the
fact that this started out as a restroom renovation for which dire need was in...in many of our
restrooms. They were...I guess the simplest word, terrible. They was just bad. And
especially the women's side. You know, many of these restrooms 'cause the women in my
life wouldn't...some of them they would not even go into. let alone use. And so...and I'm
concerned we have 209 and you're talking 42. And this time ea-around, you're saying, oh
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yeah, we're gonna do maybe a multiplicity, you know. irrigation and electrical and all that
which, again. I have no qualms with except the focus was, and I thought we were going to
keep a focus on trying to get all these restrooms. you know, up to snuff, up to par. I mean so
that not only our visitors but our residents would feel safe to use 'em. And I don't think 42 is
the only bad and ugly and downtrodden restrooms we have. I think it's more like 100 plus.
You know, I'm not an expert but I go in enough of these parks to say there are some that are
so bad. I'm surprised they weren't on the 42. But I guess there were 42 that were even
worse. So now to shift it to other things. Mr. Chair, like irrigation and all that which I'm not
against but takes the focus off of the main...what you came in with. We need to get the
restrooms, especially our ladies' restrooms, fixed. And I was like, okay. I can live with that.
And now you're changing that to say, oh. painting and irrigation and electrical. And in
maybe some of the restrooms that would be prominent. I don't know about the irrigation but
electrical and all that but I don't know if I agree with this change. I'd like to see as...all...as
many of those corrected. cleaned up, fixed up so that when people use, the visitor. residents, I
don't care who, they feel comfortable and safe. It's clean. And some of them, they need
some real rehabilitation. I mean have you been to some of these parks lately? Oh my
goodness, you know. Even the men's side, it's pretty atrocious. And 1 don't' know, I don't
have to sit down. So Em just saying, why can't that be done? Why can't that be focused?
Sorry, Mr. Guzman, you don't have to laugh. But it's the truth. I'm just saying the truth.
`Cause you laugh first. that's why. Okay, I'm sorry. I didn't mean to make everybody laugh
but no. it's a serious matter. And we're laughing about it but it is a real serious matter, you
know, especially for our females. You know, I...you know, hey. come on now. So anyhow.
why was the rationale changed from we're gonna focus on restrooms. now to irrigation.
painting, interiors, exteriors. I don't see the...well, you explain that. I'm sorry.
MS. SAVAGE: So I would say part of the reasoning behind it because of the way that the monies
had been broken out into each of the different districts. There is different...there's a different
number of restrooms in each of the districts. So some of them we were able to address all the
restrooms on that list. So if the focus were to be we still want restrooms as number one
priority, then the money would not be evenly distributed throughout all of the districts. So it
was more of if there's more restrooms that need to be done in those districts, that's what we
would be addressing. But if we've...if we've remedied all the restrooms in those areas, then
we would like to have the flexibility of utilizing that money. Maybe the...a pavilion needs to
be repainted or it needs, you know. an electrical upgrade or, again, there's a park that would
benefit from having an automatic irrigation system. So it'd be more of having the flexibility
of once the restrooms are completed in that area. being able to do some of the other projects.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORTNO: But. you know, for me, Mr. Chair, and I wanna speak just for
myself, you know, to me the restrooms was pivotal. I mean that's the complaints I get more
than anything else about our parks. And if my area's all done and you wa.nna go and spend
more in Mr. Guzman or Ms. Cochran's or I don't care whose other district, frankly I don't
care. I want to see our restrooms finished all across the County so that when we go to use
`ern it is useable. It's clean. It's something that you can say. oh, you feel comfortable in,
yeah. I mean that's my thought. I mean I'm sorry if others may think differently but that's
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my feeling. I don't care if it's my area or anybody else's area. If we're done, hey. terrific.
Let's move to the other areas. If you gotta put more money, get it done because that was the
focus, the restrooms. And I bought into it the last year when you came and I wanna keep that
focus. So for me personally I would like to see the money for restrooms whether it's all
Upcountry, whether it's all West Maui. I could care less where it is so long as the restrooms
are rehabilitated for the cleanliness and sanitation and the comfort of our visitors and
residents. So that's my take on it, Mr. Chair. I went too far. I apologize, sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: No, I don't think you went too far. I think you stated exactly what all of us felt
when we approved the money last year.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: And...because I think there's...there's nothing...1 don't think there's anything
much in the County for which there's as guttural a response as the cleanliness of our parks'
bathrooms and the condition of them. And I know that the Department's just as concerned
about that as we are. I know when I saw that on their list of things that they wanted to do last
year but...and this is a top priority because it's something everyone can relate to. And so it
is a very important issue and my concern is...and I hope we've got a lot of this stuff that's,
you know, close to being under contract because on the Wailuku list there's currently a
balance available of 135,000 out of the 200,000. In Kahului there's a balance of 133,000 and
in West Maui there's a balance of 180,000 out of 250. So I totally agree that I don't have a
problem with the funds being moved around if in fact it is. such a divergent number of
restrooms in each district. My larger concern is making sure that we're using this money.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, again, I was gonna ask Mr. Baz, is there a strong
possibility, and Ms. Savage, that any of these funds from this present budget can be made
sure that it's encumbered to get the job done? Because, again. I agree with Chair. If we give
you a million dollars or a million and a half, whatever, and you use only 600,000 but the
restrooms or whatever is still in bad shape and we want more done and we give you another
million to get that done. how does that equate? Because the public's looking at it and say,
hey, they gave 'ern the money, job's not getting done. Now you're saying we're about
50 percent and by the end of the fiscal year, you're fairly certain we could get this all done.
Is that what you're saying, Ms. Savage?
MS. SAVAGE: The majority of this...of the balance, yes, should be finished.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, majority of is like 90 percent, 95 percent? I'm really
putting your feet on the fire and I'm sorry. You touched something that got me going so
excuse me. I've been nice to this point. Now I really want some answers, you know. How
much because I'm tired of hearing people complain about our restrooms, visitors or residents
alike. So the number, what can you...can we really expect done by June 30th, right? That's
the end of the Fiscal Year, June 30th, 2014.
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CHAIR WHITE: Before you answer that. Ms. Savage. I agree with the question but I'm happy to
give Ms. Savage a day or two to get that number -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. that's fine, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: --if she doesn't have them with her.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I'm real happy to wait and come back with -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --a firm answer.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, right. A more accurate answer is what...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But, yeah. I repeat that earlier she said she'd get this all done.
And now she's kinda said majority. So she's backtracked a little. And no offense. When
you use words in front of me, I'm gonna remember 'em. And you did say you'd get it done.
Now you're saying majority so I really wanna know what the majority of
CHAIR WHITE: I think it's a very fair question.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. please.
CHAIR WHITE: And we'll...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And then the other thing is, Mr. Chair, and I'll stop right here,
is that I would hope the million dollars we gave for this year, I don't care which district it's
allocated to, but again the focus on restrooms. And that's what I'd like to see, whether it's
my area, Mr. Guzman's, I don't care whose. Mr. Couch. I don't care. Main thing it's
restrooms that need to be fixed and cleaned.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm assuming that at this point, Ms. Savage, probably has a list of from the worst
to the best. And I think we would agree whoever's district it's in, start with the worst and get
it fixed. I just have the other numbers for you. Molokai, we have out of 125.000 we have
77,000 left. South Maui, we're at...out of 250 we have 105 left. Lanai, I don't see anything
having been spent yet. Upcountry, we have 132,000 out of 150 remaining balance. And in
my district we have 43,000 out of 150. So...Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Yeah, that's kinda...I mean when they
fixed 'em. they're really nice. I've taken a look at a few of them but yeah, I was hoping
they'd be a lot more than finished than were finished...that are finished. The question is
when they are done, are they going to be maintained in a better fashion? Because they got
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that way because of once-a-day maintenance kind of thing as opposed to regular cleaning.
So how are you tying in the maintenance with the new restrooms?
MS. SAVAGE: A lot of the standard...the Standard Operating Procedures and Guidelines are
something that do address that as well as the training that goes with checklists, having
inspections done by multiple different levels of supervisors within the different Divisions and
within the Department. So a lot of ifs the Department oversight and making sure that there
is a very clear process on how we're following up with the...with what should be happening
on a daily. weekly, monthly maintenance plans.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And, Mr. Chair, if I may follow up?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know We were talking about it one time both on the floor and in
meetings about having a crew go, both in South and West Maui especially, hourly or at least
go right down the row and clean 'em all up and then come back and do it again and multiple
times a day because that seems to be the ones that get used the most. Are we instituting that
or are we still thinking about that?
MS. SAVAGE: Right now we're maintaining facilities with, you know, the staff that we have a lot
of the South Maui restrooms specifically are Ka Lima. Some of the Ka Lima contracts
addresses some of those in South and in Central. You know, as far as having a designated
separate team that's making additional sweeps in different areas, there's currently not the
manpower to add in those additional types of cleanings. And part of this conversation is a lot
of what we're trying to look at and internally reviewing with, you know, how are we
operating in this area? Is it most efficient? Where are we losing time? So a lot of it is this is
where we need to do those internal time audits. those internal processes and operations with
how are we organized? How are we dealing with all of our daily and weekly responsibilities
within the districts? And then, you know, one district may be doing it one way, another's
doing it another way. Is one better than the other? And if so, can we streamline that so it's
more across the boards throughout the whole Department?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, it would just be a shame to put all this money into clean up
the restrooms and then have 'em just fall right back into the same conditions. So fortunately
we have a little bit of time to look into that but that's something you might wanna consider at
least putting in the next Budget or figuring out how to do it. If we can do another contract or
two with Ka Lima or something like that throughout the County to have a separate team
because we gotta protect our investment, you know, as opposed to just fix it and walk away.
Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch brings up a very good point. What is...how does Ka Lima currently
handle the facilities that they're responsible for? Do they visit multiple times a day or do
they visit once a day or how is that handled?
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MS. SAVAGE: Many of ones in South Maui get visited twice a day. So initially towards the
morning hours and then again in mid-afternoon.
CHAIR WHITE: How many are currently handled by Ka Lima?
MS. SAVAGE: I would have to poll. I don't have those exact numbers of which specific restroom
facilities Ka Lima handles.
CHAIR WHITE: It seems to me if we had a team like Ka Lima and, you know, I think Ka Lima is
one of those contracts we all very solidly support because of the dual purpose like the
Workline. I'd like you to give some thought to what we might be able to do with Ka Lima in
areas where we have concentrated numbers of parks that we could provide...we could check
to see if they could provide us with a rotating service that provides service on a more
frequent basis if we're able to give them a number of parks. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And just jumping on the Ka Lima
bandwagon here, do...does West Maui have theirs...utilize their services at all?
MS. SAVAGE: No. just Central and South have the Ka Lima contracts.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. okay. But Em totally in favor, Chair. I think we all highly
support that service and, you know, the benefit to them also and everything. So if can look
more into it. But one of my questions for Park Maintenance Program is in regards to Tree
Trimmer. We just have one...this is a single position for Countywide? I just...and then we
contract out the other tree trimming services? Sorry, I'm looking at Budget Detail
Page 12-40, first position, Tree Trimmer/Chemical Treatment Worker. But it"s the only time
1 see that title Tree Trimmer, per se. And we have many parks and many trees. So one guy
to take care of that all seems quite of a tall order.
MS. SAVAGE: I think if it's all right, Chair, if we could bring down our Parks Maintenance
Superintendent, Brad Pierce.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: We'll have Brad join us.
MR. PIERCE: Good afternoon. Chair and Council. My name is Brad Pierce. I'm the Maintenance
Superintendent for the Parks Department. To answer your question, that position is in our
Beautification Section and he primarily is the spray tech. He is the one that does the
chemical treatment for all the fields in West. Central and South Maui. Although his title of
his position is Tree Trimmer and Chemical Treatment, he is primarily a Chemical Treatment
Trimmer. We have an Arborist on staff and David Sakoda who's the County Arboriculturist
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and he manages all the trees in the parks and the streets and the greenways. He oversees
those.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Pierce. And the...but as for tree
trimming, so then we contract out all of that? So this person is not our Tree Trimmer, per se,
he...as you explained?
MR. PIERCE: That is correct. We do have a staff, a Beautification staff of one or two people that
are available to do tree trimming within our limitations. But we don't have a boom truck and
the overhead so a lot of that is contracted out so the higher trees. And it makes for a more
efficient use of time and abilities and funds basically `cause then you can have someone at
D. T. Fleming's and at Kalama and at different parks all around the island and different
streets because we maintain...we're responsible for all the trees along the roadways that are
our County roadway's and all the parks.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. And so then in regards to contracting, I see Contractual
Service costs at $300,000, Page 12-45 in Budget Details. So what kind of cost do we...of
that... is that where that $300,000 would go to?
MR. PIERCE: Yes, the tree trimming contract is broken up by' areas and type. There's a palm tree
maintenance. There's street tree maintenance and then there's broken up by the different
regions, Molokai, South Maui_ Lanai, et cetera. And in the different contractors, the different
tree trimming contractors bid on that and then it's awarded. This is all through Finance. It's
awarded through the lowest bidder and then qualified lowest bidder and then it goes from
there. So that's a...every year we...that's the budget, is 300,000. So...and then some years
it's less than that and others is right at 300,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Chair, real...and so this is...this 300,000 is strictly for
just trees? Is that what this...
MR. PIERCE: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. All right. And is that why...I mean so we
obviously...you have an ongoing kind of maintenance, you know, we're looking for
preventative versus reactive philosophy' now.
MR. PIERCE: Yes, yes and that's been in the case with the Arboriculturist. The trees are a
difficult...palm trees are easy. Twice a year you gotta cut 'ern, coconut palms. Twice a year
you can see the nuts. You gotta go up there and cut 'em. All the other trees are a little bit
more difficult. You can look at a tree for 12, 14 months going and it will look fine and then
all of a sudden, boom, it's gonna drop a limb. And so it's...so he goes through this and he
inspects the trees every year throughout the year, ongoing and ongoing. And then they have
maintenance contracts where the contractors are responsible to trim the trees to a
certain...and they're all licensed arborists. So they trim the trees to a certain standard that
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the arborists maintain so it's not just what someone randomly thinks. It's a science. There's
a science to it. And they do what's best for the tree much...sometimes people want more
trimmed. We get requests from the County all the time...from the public all the time to trim
more because they want their view plane. But, no, it's what's best for the tree. And then
they go through that throughout the whole year. And so...and but we do it to maintain the
trees and then there's also a large portion of that 300,000 is for those emergency removals
when a tree falls. A lot of times a wind storm will come through and a tree will come down.
It's 15, 20. $25,000 to remove a tree and you have to call somebody out on a weekend to do
so. And that's what a large of those emergency procurements come through like that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. Thank you for your insight, Mr. Pierce.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr. Pierce, for that information.
The question I have is on these...the trees that have recently fallen across the roads and all
that. Is that your Department that comes out and cleans those up or is that Public Works?
MR. PIERCE: We work in coordination with Public Works. We...if it's a tree along the side of the
road and it's our tree. it's a County tree, a lot of times there's a jurisdiction issue with that as
to...'cause removal of a tree is expensive. And so if it's ours and Public Works can assist us
with that, they do. And other times, like say the...we had a monkey pod tree that lost a limb
at the banyan area in Lahaina just two weeks ago. And so Public Works was on site. They
came down. They cleaned it up and we also...but we had also made arrangements for a
private contractor to come in if they weren't available. So we work both hand in hand both
ways.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. You said the M word on trees. When we get back around to
it, I still had some questions on the restrooms.
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. We do contract Ka Lima 0 Maui and I understand that there
might be some concerns about the amount that we can contract with them with. Is that the
issue why we wouldn't be doing a second contract with them?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, Member Couch, the discussion of H.R.S. 76-77 which allows for the
exemption of a qualified rehabilitative service for contracts was not clear as to whether it was
on a per contract basis or for the whole County. The Attorney General has since provided an
opinion that he deems it to be per contract.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: So...yeah. It should be resolved.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: See, he sits behind the sign that says Corporation Counsel and he
gives legal advice. More than . finaudible).
MR. BAZ: No, no, no.
CHAIR WHITE: Maybe we should turn that sign around quick.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Ueoka is in the audience if you'd like to clarify from a real legal opinion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, we'd like him back up here if he is in the audience,
Mr. Chair. If he's not down in his office he can be in front of me. Thank you, Mr. Ueoka.
CHAIR WHITE: Don't go too far. Mr. Pierce.
MR. UEOKA: Yes, Mr. Baz is absolutely correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Now you can flip your sign around.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, he can go back down now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You can change your sign around now.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. so the question...I don't know whether either of you has the answer to the
question but to Ms. Cochran's point about Ka Lima not being utilized in Lahaina, is that due
in part to being too far from the base of operations or are there other reasons for that?
MS. SAVAGE: I don't know the historic answer specifically to that question. The contract has
always been partially with some Central and some South.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, and the other question I had maybe Mr. Pierce can help with this.
The...if I look at the total available in the restrooms' budget of about $1.4 million, we have
about 883 that's not been put under contract yet. And I realize there's a bunch that's coming.
But my question for you is to what degree are these projects subject to procurement and is
that part of the reason it takes so long to get things done?
MS. SAVAGE: The restroom project overall has been I think a very dynamic experience for the
entire Department because this is something that's really never been done before. To do
something as comprehensive as it is that includes all the districts working together and it's
something that, like I said, really hasn't been done before. And so there was a lot of
meetings internally within the Department to try to identify what is the best way to approach
this, what is the best way to go about, you know, spending the monies. You know, who's
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gonna be responsible for overseeing different portions of it. The...one of the things initially
that took us a little bit longer that we were hoping to start sooner in the Fiscal Year but we
did have to go through the procurement process for quite a few of the things that we were
doing. A lot of times the districts all kinda work on their own in Recreation when it comes to
their own projects. But because the intent of this was for it to be kind of all together, you
know, comprehensive Countywide restrooms, it would be perceived as parceling if we were
to separate things out individually by districts. So we did have to group all of these together,
write specs for them to be at least categorized so that they could go out through the
procurement process. So just for us to get the fixtures here themselves, that process took
about four months longer than we were initially anticipating. The...I think the good thing of
the process we went through though is it really helped us identify as we were moving in and
wanting to try to make...use. I guess, this kind of as a template to try to do more types of
repairs whether it's in restroom facilities or eventually other types of maintenance repairs.
We now know a little bit of what worked with the restrooms, what didn't work with the
restrooms, what are the ways we can make improvements in how we move through that
process. what are the ways that we can minimize maybe excess paperwork or, you know,
redundancy of doing the same paperwork over and over and over again. Yeah, but definitely
the procurement process and that $25,000 mark has had a significant impact of how these
funds have been spent.
CHAIR WHITE: This is for Mr. Baz. Within the Administration, are you all discussing possibly
looking at recommended amendments to the procurement law to make things a little easier to
do in a more timely fashion?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Our Central Purchasing Agent, Greg King, sits on. and I think he
chairs this year. the State Procurement Council. I forget the exact term. Procurement Policy
Board. Thank you. Mr. Ueoka. And on a regular basis they're reviewing things. He takes
practical experience to that board and he does...he really does try to change things.
Unfortunately, a lot of it has to do with the State Legislature and they make
recommendations to the State Legislature to make changes.
CHAIR WHITE: And do you know what their score card is with getting the Legislature to make the
changes?
MR. BAZ: I'm not sure about that, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: I think, you know, back when the procurement law was passed, I recall a lot of
people being very concerned that it was gonna slow the process down to where it was
not...not as efficient as we all like to think it could be. And, you know it...when you look at
all the kinds of things that we spend money on, they're all impacted by the procurement
process and I can't help but think that it costs us a significant amount of money over and
above what, you know, what we might be able to do with a little more latitude.
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MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair, it's a difficult balance to make sure that we're preventing abuse of the
system while creating an efficient process. I very rarely do procurement myself but I had an
issue this year trying to purchase some software that ended taking a significantly longer
period of time than I had expected. And, you know, it is what it is at this point and I can tell
you it probably does cost us more money, the current structure. But there is, like I said, a
difficult balance to also prevent abuse that has occurred and I'm sure to some extent
Statewide does still occur even with the laws in place.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. For the Members who aren't looking at their phones or iPads there's been
a...we're on a tsunami watch following an 8.0 earthquake in Chile.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chile. Yeah, just came across. It just came across.
CHAIR WHITE: That means we're all on alert status. It's a watch, not a warning just yet so we'll
wait to see what it turns into. Okay...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And chiming in about the discussion with
Mr. Pierce in regards to partnering, I guess, when need be with Public Works as in. you
know, the tree assistance. I'm looking at the road paving...or road patching materials at
30,000. So this is...I mean, are we. Park Maintenance doing the patching or via Public
Works or how is that? Sounds like...seems like it be part of a Public Works type of situation
versus Parks itself But maybe. Mr. Pierce, you have more insight to that number and what
it's utilized for or how?
MS. SAVAGE: I can address that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. okay.
MS. SAVAGE: We still have some...like in our Parks we have our own parking lots. We have our
own driveway entrances and we maintain those ourselves. So there's a lot of, you know, like
potholes that we may fill on our own. And those are something that we wouldn't...Public
Works wouldn't be responsible for doing those. So those are things that we maintain inhouse, the smaller type of tilling of potholes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, so no large equipment needed like Public Works doing
our roadways and huge jobs.
MS. SAVAGE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's more smaller-type projects.
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MS. SAVAGE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And in regards to...and I'm looking at Budget Detail
Pages, Chair, 12-44, Agricultural Supplies. And it says, what is that 6001, Sub-Object Code
and funding to accommodate all sports fields, playgrounds, green ways. What...so what is
this exactly? The sod or...I mean, I don't...what are...what is . .
..
MR. PIERCE: This was an increase as we develop our turf maintenance program. This would be an
increase in just the agricultural supplies necessary for proper maintenance of our turf, our
sports and regular park fields. We are in the process of purchasing aerators and other pieces
of machinery. They're en route right now, literally. But this is just what's gonna be needed.
Top dressing, sand, top dressing material which would be organics. Sand to keep the soil
properly, you know, mixed so it doesn't compact. It just...chemicals for spraying and stuff
like that. It's just an increase as we try to expand that turf management in the Beautification
Section. Just to...that's what's gonna be necessary to do so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Going back to the Park Maintenance Program table
on the Budget Changes on Page 470. There's the... if you can explain why the moves from
the Recreation and Support Services Program on these dollars and positions? And then that's
under Wages and Salaries. Likewise with the...under the Operations, the Services.
MS. SAVAGE: So last year there was an additional four BMR positions and one Irrigator position
that was added to the Department. The intent of those from the beginning was to be able to
create a roving crew that could travel around to all of the different districts to address
different types of maintenance concerns and repair projects. To fill those positions as
quickly as possible, because it would require a reorg, you know, and a longer process with
DPS paperwork and union consultation, those positions were filled with where they currently
rested on paper. However, they've been being supervised and been functioning as a roving
crew underneath Construction Maintenance. And so we're wanting to actually physically
now move those on paper as well as do the proper DPS paperwork and reorg with union
consultation so that those positions all reside within Construction Maintenance so that they
have the...a supervision as well as the ability to be deployed and utilized in all of the
different districts. One of those positions we are not able to till until there is a reorg that's
done because the E/Ps were pulled from multiple different locations. So that's what were
looking at for those transfer for those five positions.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, could I add something to that?
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CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
MR. BAZ: During last year's Budget deliberations, there was discussion about us rather than adding
Ell's. going and finding E/Ps that were vacant and, you know. using those vacant E/Ps. And
this is one example where we did that. If you look at the Budget Details on 12-39, it does
describe that most of these were taken from the Recreation and Support Services Program in
various Index Codes. We found in the actual implementation of this movement of E/Ps a
very, very difficult process. It created a lot of extra paperwork, delays in hiring, different
things like that that made it very challenging for us to move E/Ps. It's not just a simple thing
where, you know, we gonna...yeah, the Mayor can temporarily transfer but there's also
challenges with union consultations and reorganizations that Departments have to do to
implement these changes. So very challenging process. It did take a significant long time
and we did learn a lot from trying to do that. And I...in the future it would be a lot easier to
actually just eliminate positions and have new E/Ps created we found.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Another process issue. Okay, further questions. Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Not to harp on Tree Trimmer again but so because that
particular position has no bearing on those two words, is there a way to remove that? Just
`cause it's misleading. Is that a personnel or how does that work? I mean redescription.
CHAIR WHITE: I think you'd probably rather leave it alone because he can do tree trimming and...
COUNCILMEMBER. COCHRAN: Oh, okay. But...all right. Is that...okay, that's fine. But it just
seems...I don't know, it throws me of!. I think I brought this up last year. But
anyhow... okay, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pierce, you have comment?
MR. BAZ: Our Budget Details don't necessarily...most of them match but there are a few cases
where the actual position classification in the civil service system isn't what's listed in here.
So I'd have to go back and check that position number to see what its real classification is. If
it does say Tree Trimmer in there and we did wanna change it, then it would be a position
reclassification. So we'd have to go through another process oil ..you know, the Department
would have to figure out what classification matches the best. Use that...the civil service
classification, create a job description for that, propose that to my office, Management, and
as well as the...and then should it get approved. down to the Department of Personnel
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Services. Along with that would be union consultation of that change and reclassification
and should all of that process get approved, we could then change the title of it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
MR. B_ Z: But that's...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I mean it's...son-y. That's...can leave it there. But, I
mean. $300,000 in tree trimming contracts and we...'cause we hire out tree trimming. So
anyways. But never mind, just leave it there. It's all good.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: On Page 478 under the Recreation and Support Services
Program.
CHAIR WHITE: We're not quite there yet.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh.
CHAIR WHITE: Still on Parks Maintenance.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh. sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions on Park Maintenance? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So, Ms. Savage, you've heard our concerns
about the million dollars because of the restrooms and what not. So you still got a lot of
work to do on the restrooms. If, for whatever reason, we decided that we needed to cut that
million dollars out, would that then affect your building...BMR Is. this four positions you're
looking for? 'Cause if you don't have the million bucks, what're they gonna do?
MS. SAVAGE: There's a long, long list of maintenance projects that we can be working on. But
having this additional money, and especially if it's dedicated toward restrooms, then again
that gives us specific project that we can put...especially now that we have most of those
positions filled we can really dedicate them towards doing that. And then we can use the
staff that we've had in previous years that can address the other types of maintenance issues
that come up 'cause the other maintenance items that we normally would be addressing, a lot
of those have been put on hold because we've been working on the restrooms. But having
these additional kinda BMR crew allows for us to now start doing, you know, a focus on a
certain type of project such as the restrooms as well as still be able to be addressing some of
the ongoing maintenance items and eventually try to again catch up to where it's not just us
reacting to everything. But we can start focusing more on the preventative side of things.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: You bring up a good point with...one of the confusions that we have...well, the
Chair has. I shouldn't say you guys are but we have, on Page 469, we have Materials and
Supplies in the first line with $671,000. And I'm assuming those are materials and supplies
that can be used and would be showing up under the Line Item 6031. Is that correct?
Index...Index Code for the various areas. 6031 Repairs and Maintenance Supplies.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, that...the Object level of Materials and Supplies includes a number of
Index, excuse me, Sub-Object Codes, all the way from Auto Parts, Film Camera Supplies,
Repairs and Maintenance Supplies, Medical and Safety Supplies, Miscellaneous Supplies,
Office Supplies, Tires and Tubes, and I believe, Small Equipment Under 1,000, Copier
Supplies, those kinds of things.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, part of the confusion is when we add the $1 million for Materials and
Supplies it goes under Services as opposed to Materials and...or as opposed to Materials and
Supplies. So we have like expenditures showing up in two different places unless I'm
misreading it.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, no, that's...you re correct. I'd have to double check to see why that rolled up like
that.
CHAIR WHITE: If it's not too much of a thing to ask, I would appreciate it if we could get a
number...'cause I think Mr. Couch's point is we'd like to know how much we're leaving in
there for this type of project for Materials, Supplies or if you have to contract some of it out.
I think it would be helpful if we could have a Repairs and Maintenance number that you all
are ending up with in that...in this area.
MR. BAZ: Okay, we'll verify why that rolled up into that -CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --object level. It shouldn't have so I'll double check.
CHAIR WHITE: 'Cause 1 think most of us want to support the million dollars but we need to at
least have an idea what else is in those codes that are providing the same funds especially
since the CIP Program also includes another $8 million for virtually the same thing. So we
need to identify where the R and M monies are and the level that they are. Okay, any other
questions, Members? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just kind of refreshing my memory. Replacement of...you're
under on Page 471, Machinery and Equipment. Replacement of a 4X4 diesel cart with PTO.
What is that?
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MR. PIERCE: PTO stands for power take off and that's where a...I know it's complicated, PTO,
power take-off. And that's where an attachment can be added to a PTO and the engine on
the piece of equipment runs that attachment. It could be a mower. It could be a rake. It
could be a brush. Different, you know, the larger the attachment, the larger the piece of
equipment that needs to run it. Most of your tractors have a PTO and that's what they run the
attachments to.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And we need this because the old ones...
MR. PIERCE: The existing cart is...1 don't have a date on...when it was...it's a...it was initially
purchased in 1996 and so ifs old. It has issues with steering and brakes, both safety issues
there. And then it's, you know, the engine's just hard to turn over to get going. It's... it
just...it's an old, ifs been tired, ridden hard, put away wet sometimes and so it's just
really.. it's the end of its life and it need to be replaced. And especially as we're trying to
move into the turf management, a cart like this is valuable 'cause you can put in it...you can
put a rake on it or a scarifier or something that can be used on an infield. You know, you're
not gonna tear up and plant with, you know, something agriculture-wise. But, you know, for
prepping an infield, running runways that way, it would be something that's critical to that
operation.
COtJNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Not a question but a comment. I guess I've heard from
the Department and I don't know if it's directly related to...well, I guess it would be
Maintenance Section but just to make sure that the supplies or tools and equipment that we
purchase, you know, are at the rating or level of professional usage and not like your
backyard, you know. mom and pop rating. I mean because we're... it's commercial grade. It
needs to be, you know, at the highest level of, you know, potential use and stuff So I just
had comments from people that they felt at times they were given equipment that really
wasn't up to par and scale of the usage they needed to do the work with. So just a, you
know, a comment that I've been hearing so hopefully we can at least purchase things
appropriately for the usage of that particular equipment. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions? I have a question on Page 12-46, Repairs and Maintenance
Supplies. I guess...I'Il let you answer that one with the others because it's one of the overall
question of how much money we're gonna be spending on Repairs and Maintenance.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I did confirm with my staff that that is a typo. I'm having them
produce a report of all of the Repairs and Maintenance Supplies for the Park Maintenance
Program.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, great. Thank you. Then on Page 12-47. R & M Services/Contracts. In
Fiscal Year 2012 we had a $120...1 mean $120.000, Fiscal Year '13. 80,000. And then 228
was adopted last year. I'm just wondering what has been expended from that so far this year.
MR. BAZ: Give me a second. Expended to date is $141,585. That doesn't include encumbrances.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, Members, any other questions before we move into Planning?
Seeing none, thank you very much, Brad, for your help today. And, Ms. Savage, you can
move into next section.
MS. SAVAGE: So the Planning and Development Division, Page 472, they do the...develop,
schedule and implement the Department's Capital Improvement Program. Additionally, they
were instrumental in providing a lot of the guidance for the restroom repair projects as they
normally are the ones that do a lot of that paperwork that's involved in those types of
projects. There is no budgetary changes for this program this upcoming year. But the focus
of this will be trying to look more at the additional and new and developing an actual
strategic Capital Improvement Project plan that includes routine community input and
planning for the future parks and recreational space for the County based on the needs for the
individual communities. So with that, I can take any questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Were these. . .(elears throat). . . excuse
me, will this Department be involved in the planning and overseeing the CIP for the regional
park that's coming in that the State is putting in? Or do we have any say over that? Or are
we gonna kinda say since we're taking care of it, were gonna end up taking care of it that
you might wanna do it in the...what we really need?
MS. SAVAGE: We have had someone that's been kinda the liaison. We've had a few meetings
with the State kind of as they go through the process, things that, you know, they're looking
for additional information on. And as we get closer and closer to it actually being developed
as a park and something that if the County does indeed take it over, then those conversations
will continue to be more frequent between the two.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And it would be from this Department?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER V1CTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And you know, I know this 65 acres is...we've
been looking forward to it. It was sad to read today's paper that residents...some residents
there have decided to sue the County and the State to shut that down. And anytime we need
a park and you have people in the area that don't want it, it's very difficult. And I don't
know enough about the situation other than what you and I read in the paper this morning.
So, you know...but this Division also will be taking care of the 200 acres for which we
would like to develop as a regional park in Central which is outside of the area that we're
referring to. It's up further towards Honoapiilani Highway between Waiko Road and
Honoapiilani Highway. The 200 acres that we had groundbreaking and a softball game...a
semblance of a softball game. I don't know if you'd call it that which I did not hit the
Mayor. I came close but I did not hit the Mayor. I want that put on the record. This would
be the same Division that would do the planning design for that particular regional park?
MS. SAVAGE: The Department of Management actually will be handling the master planning for
that park space.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Why is that? I mean...and I'm just asking out of curiosity.
MS. SAVAGE: I think a lot of it has to do with volume of workload. You know, right now if we
were to take everything that we're doing and especially as we talk about the CIP and the
Parks system projects, our...as a Department our main focus right now is taking our level of
maintenance and the current state of our facilities and bringing that up a few notches. And so
while we're working on that, Department of Management will help with the community
outreach components, the development of the master plan, a lot of the groundwork and prep
work that needs to be laid out. They'll be working with...I mean the Department will be
working very closely with the Department of Management through that process. But they'll
be able to take the lead until we can catch up on some of the work that needs to be done at
the facilities. And then I think at that point would be the discussions to look at transitioning
the project.
CHAIR WHITE: Is that a normal way? 'Cause I know we're looking at Mr. Couch's area and the
gym and other things in the Kihei area even West Maui there's some expansion. I mean
there's a lot of expansion that we're looking at. So is that normal that Department of
Management would be handling it or just in this circumstance?
MS. SAVAGE: I don't...I mean as far the development of 209 acres, that's a huge, huge project.
You know, and I don't...there hasn't been that scale of a project, you know, that the
Department's handled or that the County's master planned. I mean I don't know if there ever
even has been a project as far as park space to that size. You know. so I don't know that it's
something that could necessarily be compared to previous expansion or new park spaces
because it is significant. The...if we were to make that full 209 acres all active park space, I
mean that would double the amount of current, active ball fields, all different types of active
ball fields that are currently within Maui County. And so it really is a massive project that I
think that we will need to work hand in hand with them to be able to do the planning for.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, Ms. Savage, the 65 acres that we were...or in
concert with the State, if I remember that plan, that was 65 acres. I think we had one full-size
baseball field, we had three softball fields or four, something like that, you know. And I
think same thing with the Little League, was...you know, it's something like that, 3, 4,
something like that. It was kinda designed... and possibly two soccer fields. And that's 65
acres, Even if I do my math real quick, at 200...209 acres which is little over 3.5
percent...times, I should. what you're talking. I don't see how that would make that
many...I understand what you said. But not throughout the County of Maui. I would have to
disagree with that statement. I mean no offense to you. If you do your math, that don't come
out real quick. You know, because already in Central Maui we have a number of softball,
baseball, soccer fields. And Em just talking Central Maui. We're not talking West Maui.
We're not talking South Maui. We're not talking Upcountry. So, I mean, you know, didn't
you not say we had nearly 2.000 acres of useable parks and how many of those would be
actually active, what do you call, athletic parks? What would that number be? If you have
that with you.
MS. SAVAGE: The number of acres...and this was I think a document that you guys were provided
that we reviewed during one of the EAR Committee meetings where we looked at the
number of acreage of the active sports fields. For Central we have 91 acres, East 60, Hana 8,
Molokai 22, South 24, West 24. Lanai 8. So that's a total of 204 and these are the active -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ball fields.
MS. SAVAGE: --right, active ball fields. So that a total of 204...204 acres.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So you were just referring to active ball fields?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Doubling that.
MS. SAVAGE: Not total park space just active...like the actual playing fields space itself.
MR. BAZ: And. Mr. Chair, if I might add. Part of the reason why the Department of Management,
the CIP group, is managing the master planning of this 209 acres because it's gonna be
master planned in concert with the 100 acres of the baseyard.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Baseyard.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. And because of, you know, the discussion that you brought...other Members
brought up about the possible transfer of the land from one side to the other and all of those
details with the bridge going across Waiale Drive extension. other, you know, access
maintenance. There's a whole bunch of other issues than just active ball fields on this
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209 acres. And so that's a lot of the reason why that it's strictly within the Department of
Management at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, that makes more sense. I mean I understand now why.
You know, I just didn't understand why, you know, if you're gonna develop park space and
not have the Parks Department doing it, it kinda concerned me. But now I can understand
because, yes. I was one of those that right from the beginning wanted the 100 acres moved
over towards Kuihelani... I think Kuihelani Highway.
MS. SAVAGE: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, you know, that way closer to exiting, not going through
neighborhoods and not adjacent to neighborhoods. Because the guys down at Maui Lani that
are jumping all over that park don't even have a baseyard and they're already getting upset
with a ball...with just ball fields. Imagine if we had put the baseyard next to these people,
whoa! Would we have some challenges. So. again, keeping 'em away from our residential
areas is probably preferable if this case and others have been something that history has
given us as a guideline or as a benchmark. So I would think. you know, we'd wanna
continue pushing to have it away from the residential areas and have ball fields closer to the
residential areas and have that barrier in between, Mr. Chair. I mean...but, anyhow. At least
I have an understanding why that the Department of Management is really the one that's
going to do it versus Parks Department, you know. And thank you for that clarification. It's
the total playing fields and. again. I guess the last biggest...the last major project we had on
this island would've been Keopuolani.
MR. BAZ: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that was the last major park development we had in
Maui County, was Keopuolani.
MR. BAZ: Right. And the South Maui Community District Park is -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Keopuolani way bigger than that.
MR. BAZ: --not as...yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, the last big one. You talking one or two fields. I'm
talking Keopuolani ended with how many softball fields, soccer fields and I guess a
combination of football/soccer fields down in the Pit, right?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, and when we discussed the Department of Management. they do have two
Engineers and two Project Managers that really are there assisting the departments especially
in these large arena. And it has worked out well in other areas and I'm positive it'll work out
well in this development as well.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Mr. Baz. Thank you, Ms. Savage. Thank
you. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, other questions? Everyone okay with the Planning area?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: We move to -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: --Recreation. Yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: One more question. I'm just...I see that there...I'm not sure how
many Planners that are there. I didn't look at the Details but...oh, you have five CIP
Coordinators. I just don't recall what projects we have that we have the need for so many
C IP...or four. I'm sorry, four CIP Coordinators.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Savage?
MS. SAVAGE: So in addition to all of the CIP projects that they manage, there's a lot of the park
assessment, that process. And that's kind of developed almost to where one full person
needs to be dedicated just to that process with the park assessments. There's with some of
the streamlining of the permitting process, there's some of that that now the Parks
Department handles directly where we're actually meeting with different people collecting
their park assessment checks directly whereas before the Department would just submit a
letter and that would go, you know. into Public Works with the building permit process. And
now we're actually meeting with and working more intently to try to have more of that
streamlined process. Some of the other things that they assist with within the districts. any
time there's any need to review over properties or facility lines once something's been
developed if there's anything in the contract or making sure that things are being adhered to
that were in contracts, they're really the only people within the Department that work from
more of a permitting level how to get all the Planning Department permits, if there's SMA
exemptions, if things need to go through DCAB. So there's a lot of projects that may not be
on the list of Capital Improvement Projects but the Department still needs a significant
amount of permitting, you know, even for some of the volunteer projects. Out at South Maui
there's always a significant amount of permits that have to he done. Planning and
Development assists in a lot of those areas as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: All right. Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further discussion on Planning?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, thank you. And just looking at the single Goal on
Page 474. the Strategic Capital Improvement Project Plan. This is for existing stuff or things
we're looking towards in the future? Hopefully such as the 50-acre park in West Maui?
MS. SAVAGE: Yeah, combination of both. One of the things that, you know, as I've looked
through just what's on the list, you know, it's...we're trying to budget out. you know, for this
six-year Budget cycle. But it seems to be that there's a lot of projects that tend to fall off of
that list or it's like one year they're there, the next year they're not. And that's where we
wanna try to have, you know, what are the different needs in each of the community areas
and then really start laying out and looking and referencing all of the different community
plans and the other planning processes that have taken place and seeing how are we taking all
of that into the parks, specifically the parks development. And so that's where we're wanting
to try to focus that out instead of just this one list of what're we working on right now or,
again, what's broken and needs to be fixed or repaired right now. What are the future needs
and trying to anticipate some of those and start planning, you know, looking forward a little
bit more.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, very good. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, we'll move along into next section, Recreation and Support
Services Program.
MS. SAVAGE: So Recreation and Support Services Program on Page 475. They provide the
recreational and maintenance support services for all the districts, Central, East, West, South,
Hana, Lanai and Molokai. A variety of recreation programs are provided in the beach areas,
community parks, community centers, gymnasiums, sports fields, tennis and basketball
courts, playgrounds, skate parks and picnic areas. The grounds keeping and custodial
services for Parks and Recreation are also provided in overseeing through the Recreation and
Support Services Division. We're looking at four expansion positions here this year, two
Park Caretaker II positions in the East and two Park Caretaker I positions in the South
district. Also looking at some additional operating expenses for each of the district areas as
well as some equipment replacements specifically for a few different mowers, some of our
inoperable vehicles, aluminum bleacher replacements and some scoreboard replacements. So
with that. we can take any questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, the Details for this Department begin on 12-53. Questions?
Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. My biggest concern at this point on this one
is the utilities. I know the prices are going up but didn't we...don't we have a lot of...oh,
Mr. Baz is gone. Don't we have a lot of -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORENO: Photovoltaic.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --photovoltaic that...I know we have one in Kihei but I thought we
put a few more up that should be cutting down on the utilities. Not a whole bunch but at
least cutting down on the rise. But this is a pretty significant rise from the previous, you
know, three years. Any thoughts on that, Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Let me get the Details up. Are you referencing Page 480? Or just in general?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Four seventy-seven.
MR. BAZ: Okay, that includes all utilities. And yes, the majority of them are electricity and also
water in Recreation and Support Services. If you go to Page 480 it shows the individual
areas where it's increasing. Majority of those increases are water delivery service charges.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, I noticed the 118,000 electricity increase and I'm just
curious. How much are we saving on all this photovoltaic that we have our there?
MR. BAZ: We don't have full-year information yet from...based on... 'cause I had the same
question as I was developing the Budget thinking I could try to reduce some areas. We don't
have full-year information yet. A lot of these installations are just getting on line, you know,
within the last few months. And so we have some data. It looks like overall the installations
that were done so far are gonna save us in total around $300,000 a year. That's with all the
installations. So you'll see a variety of savings probably in next year's budget for like Fire
for Lahaina and, yes. the Kihei Community Center and different things like that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: What is the reason for the transfer in of this electricity bill from Public Works?
MR. BAZ: Hold on. Let me take a look at the Details. Oh, the reason why that is gonna be moved
in...that is for the Molokai Service Center. The Department of Public Works has been
managing and maintaining that facility under their budget up until this coming year. We're
starting the transition of the management of that to the Parks Department since the
Department of Public Works will be vacating that area when the construction is done for the
new Molokai baseyard.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And the other question, on the first line on two...I'm sorry, Page 480.
Under Utilities, first line is Electricity, inflationary adjustment up by 28,000 and then four
lines further down. The next one is Electricity, inflationary adjustment which is down
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22_000. So it's...it's one of those counter-intuitive things where if these are inflationary
adjustments -MR. BAZ: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: --alone. It's hard to...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, again. Mr. Chair, those areas...we can go back and look at where the negative
amount is. But the way that we calculate the inflationary adjustments is based on actual
expenditures from the prior Fiscal Year. So we're looking at the actual expenditures for
Fiscal Year 2013 and applying what we calculate to be the difference in the cost of that
usage, then applying that to those, you know, applied to the actual cost of Fiscal Year '13.
We'll come up with a new number. It may be more, it may be less. But we do that based on
actual information.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Page 478...1 guess 479, with the Park Permit Clerk on the East,
Molokai, and then West. So there's three positions of Park Permit Clerks. In 2012 we had
these three positions, then 2013, zero, 2014, zero and then now we're back to three. So are
you requesting for them again or is it an addition or...
MS. SAVAGE: These positions are the same ones that we had briefly talked about earlier in the
Administration Program where the actual bodies have remained in the districts but in the
Budget document they had all been transferred to Administration. And upon further review
of how the whole permitting process is going to work, it's been determined that these
positions should remain being supervised in the district. So what we're trying to do now is
just get the Budget documents to line up with the DPS paperwork so that when we...yeah,
when we move through, everything's written down in the same places in all the places it's
written down.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. And so the...for Molokai the Janitor II, it came up from
Public Works? Is that because of the Center? And is that where the Janitor II is coming
from? And going to Parks?
MS. SAVAGE: So this position is the Janitor that maintains the Public Works building that's being
transferred over in to Parks. So this position is just coming with the facility. So this position
will continue to maintain the facility that they were maintaining for Public Works.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: For Public Works. But Public Works, when's the intention of
Public Works moving over?

-82-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 1, 2014

MR. BAZ: I know they're gonna be able to start construction very quickly. I don't know when
construction will be completed. We can ask them that when we get to Public Works I think
on Thursday.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
MR. BAZ: I'm pretty sure it won't be during the Fiscal Year. It's gonna take probably longer than a
year to complete.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Probably.
MR. BAZ: They were...I guess they had been working with Parks Department on transitioning over
the maintenance of the area. And so they wanted to get it done this Fiscal Year so that's why
we're proposing it.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So your Janitor is presently the...custodial service for the
existing Public Works building right next to the Mitchell Pauole Center which also occupies
Finance as well as Office of Counsel Service. But does not... Parks and Recreation does not
occupy that building. Will that Janitor also be doing the Service Center too?
MR. BAZ: From my understanding they would be doing the same exact thing they do now.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Which is?
MR. BAZ: Maintaining the complex itself.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The whole complex including the Mitchell Pauole Center which
they have their own janitor.
MR. BAZ: Right. No, not Mitchell Pauole Center 'cause that's already Parks maintained. But the
existing...what is currently Public Works that's gonna be moving out, there's gonna be some
occupant in there as well as the maintenance from the...for the Immigration Office, the
Counsel Services Office, Department of Finance.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Immigration is not in that building.
MR. BAZ: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: In that building is Finance, Property Tax, Water, DMV and
Office of Council Services.
MR. BAZ: Oh, I apologize. Last time I went there, the Immigration was over there too.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Ho, you went long time. eh?
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MR. BAZ: Must've been a long time ago.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: They renting outside.
MR. BAZ: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, yeah. So I'm trying to understand why Parks is taking
over that Janitor H position?
MR. BAZ: I guess it would make sense for the Parks Department because they do that type of work
rather than having it be a Finance employee or some other employee that's...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: But Parks would not...Parks has their own Janitor that cleans
the Mitchell Pauole Center which is Parks and Public Works building or wherever everybody
is staying is not Recreation, not Parks. So why are we taking...so I can see if you're saying
that this Janitor would be part of Parks and Recreation to be the custodian for the recreational
facilities. But what I'm hearing you saying that Public Works is...we're taking this Janitor
from Public Works only to be under our expenses for Parks but will be cleaning another
building that Parks does not utilize at all.
MR. BAZ: Yes, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I don't understand that.
MR. BAZ: I have a feeling it has to be...it's kinda more of a management issue of...if this person
wasn't in Parks Department and they remained in Public Works, there wouldn't be any other
Public Works staff or supervisors on site anymore because they're gonna be moving to the
new baseyard. And as I mentioned, you know, the Finance or Water or Real Property, you
know, the other people that are housed in there also aren't necessarily equipped to supervise
a janitor like the Parks Department is because they already have that type of position in just
supervisory roles. But we can discuss that with Public Works.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay, we'll talk about that further. Yeah, I'm just seeing this as
an additional cost for Parks but they won't be doing work for Parks. That's...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, that's correct. That's why we're transferring the money in from Public Works.
We're removing that budgetary item from Public Works and adding it to the Parks
Department.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: That becomes an expense for us. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we're gonna pay for it one way or the other.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: That's not the point.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Other questions, Members? I just wanna confirm that the five positions
that are being transferred from this Division to...or this Program to Building
Maintenance...or the Park Maintenance Program are positions that were filled. Is that
correct?
MS. SAVAGE: These are all the positions that have recently, within the last couple of months, they
have been filled. There's one of -ern that is not currently filled because we have to have the
union reorg before we can actually hire someone into that position. And I believe there's one
that we may still be in the hiring process where they're still going through all their new hire
paperwork. Yeah, but these positions have been... since someone has moved into those
positions, they have been being supervised and working out of the Maintenance Division
where we're transferring them to.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so one is left open at this point. One remains open.
MS. SAVAGE: To be filled, correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. And then the new positions here, the Park Caretaker and the, I guess we
have two Caretakers I and two Caretaker II and those are new positions, correct?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct. These are the new expansion positions that we're requesting, two Park
Caretaker Ils, both in the East District. One would be...East District is separated into two
areas so one would be for the Upcountry area which would be in charge of Kula Community
Center, the Kula Tennis Courts, Kula Ball Park and Kulamalu. Kulamalu is an area that the
Park Maintenance...the agreement that had been in place, it was to be privately maintained.
And it's now been transferred over to the Parks. So that's an additional space that Parks is
now maintaining. The other PC II position would be for Coastal and this would be
predominately a nights and weekends working supervisor that would work through the PaiaHaiku-Makawao area.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. These are areas that are currently covered. They're just covered more
thinly.
MS. SAVAGE: Correct. East was one of...in the Fiscal Year 2011 when positions were cut, and I
can pull up those exact numbers, but East was one of the hardest hit areas and so we've had a
difficult time since we've lost.. :cause the PC II positions are the ones that are the working
supervisors that oversee the crews and so it makes it difficult when we don't have that
supervision or someone being in charge, you know, during different time frames especially
when it's on the nights or the weekends. Makes it a little bit more difficult to maintain
operations and ensure things are being done properly.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And my question to you, Ms. Savage, is why did
Kulamalu go off of being taken care of privately? 'Cause I understand that contract
was...oh, that was part of the agreement when they built the park that they would maintain it.
And I didn't know there was a timeframe or a drop dead, you know. And 1 may have not
read it when I saw...originally saw that 'cause this was many years ago. But what
happened? Can you give me a historical background on why this park now is under County
control when it was originally, supposedly going to be privately controlled?
MS. SAVAGE: I believe it was a ten-year...the agreement was for ten years it would be privately
maintained and then at that point it were to be transferred to the County.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Can you...and, Mr. Chair, on behalf of the Council I'd
like to ask for a copy of that. And don't have to be the whole contract but at least the page
that shows that? Because that was not my understanding but I may have been wrong, you
know. you know. However, you know, whenever we have, and I know South Maui has some
that is gonna be taken care of for so many years and then, you know, turned over. But I just
wanna make sure that that was fulfilled and that we're not getting an early or a jumpstart on
taking over parks that maybe somebody else should be taking care of So, you know, I just
would like that clarification, please. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, happy to do that. Other questions Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So it looks like on Page 482 part of the Expansion Budget,
Contractual Services, increase for Ka Lima 0 Maui at 26,000. So it looks like I guess they're
expanding services then? But still within the Central and just South Maui areas. Or just
added cost to their supplies or. I don't know, what more. But, you know, Chair, you're
discussing...
CHAIR WHITE: I believe that's a 3 percent increase.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh...across the board.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's happening with our...okay.
MS. SAVAGE: Yeah, it's a 3 percent increase request.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. 'Cause I think the total amount is over 800,000, their
contract? Eight sixty-five, I think.
CHAIR WHITE: It's a significant amount.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Somewhere...it's quite...I didn't realize it was that large of an
amount but...
MS. SAVAGE: Correct. I believe the total amount with this increase would be 883,423. 1 think
that includes the 3 percent. What we had done this last year...previously there was...the
Department had one contract with Ka Lima that included both South and Central Districts.
And then there was the roundabout and that also got contracted out to Ka Lima. And so this
year we separated out the contracts so that we have a separate contract for Central and a
separate contract for South so we have two actual contracts with Ka Lima for the two
different geographic areas.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair? Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, I just wanted to follow up with my colleague,
Ms. Cochran. On the...so there is no...there are no service contracts for West Maui?
MS. SAVAGE: Not with Ka Lima.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Well, is there others that are...that were contracted with?
MS. SAVAGE: Not for cleaning...for this type of cleaning of facilities. This is...I believe these are
the only two contracts.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, so...
MS. SAVAGE: You can have...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So how do we handle the maintenance on West Maui?
MS. SAVAGE: We do all the maintenance.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, and out of the list of those repaired...those that are going
to be repaired, the facilities, how many of those are in West Maui?
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MS. SAVAGE: For the restrooms?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes.
MS. SAVAGE: I can pull that up. Of the restrooms in West that have been completed, there are 6
completed and another 5 that are in process so 11 total.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Eleven.
MS. SAVAGE: On the West side.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And no...no maintenance service other than our own that's
covering it?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct. These are all facilities that the Department maintains.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: To be more clear, we have...we do have a maintenance contract with Lahaina
Restoration Foundation to take care of the banyan area and other parts of Lahaina that are
under County control.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Isn't that the park too, that little park right in front of the...do
they take that park that's right in front of the courthouse? You know, the one that...the
Banyan Tree Park. right?
CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You take care of that, right?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct. So the grant, the Lahaina Restoration Foundation grant.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Takes care that plus the streets and...
MS. SAVAGE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know. Front Street and all that, right?
MS. SAVAGE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER V ICTORINO: Okay. I just...wanted...
CHAIR WHITE: It's a grant, not a contract.
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Okay, that's a little different, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Well. I guess since maybe you have a list out right now
in regards to West Maui restrooms. How many total, though...you're working on I I. well
6...6 and 5 completed or gonna be done. And then what's the total amount?
MS. SAVAGE: So in this first phase of restrooms there were 11 in West Maui that we...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, but what's the count? Just restrooms in general?
MS. SAVAGE: I don't have that list with me -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MS. SAVAGE: --but I can pull that information.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, no, yeah no, no big rush on that. I was just...if we could,
yeah, compare and contrast right now but that's okay. No big deal. Thank you. Yes, I've
seen the improvements and thank you very much. It's definitely needed.
CHAIR WHITE: And to our earlier question about the Repairs and Maintenance Supplies. I'd like
you to add the Recreation and Support Services Program into...as well as the Building
Maintenance...or the Park Maintenance group 'cause they have similar expenses in both
programs.
MR. BAZ: I did provide a report to Staff already -CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: --on the Park Maintenance Program. We'll provide the same report for Recreation
Support.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you very much. Members, other questions on expenditures in this
area?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, sorry. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I noticed there's quite a bit of vehicles in there. A van,
two half-ton pickup trucks, another one...oh, a 4X2 compact pickup truck with extended cab
and a three-quarter ton utility body pickup truck with liftgate and tow. Can you tell me what
-89-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 1, 2014

the ages of these vehicles are now? Or have they gone through the vehicle...I guess the
vehicle use policy includes replacement of vehicles. Is that correct. Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yes, that is correct. And any of these non-specialized vehicles have gone through the
vehicle policy procurement requirements prior to being even submitted as a request in the
Budget. So those...Department of Management reviews the age of the vehicles, the usage,
different issues like that before they recommend approval and it gets forwarded to my office
for inclusion or possible inclusion in the Budget.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, one of the things I mentioned to Mr. Baz is a little bit...it's not confusing,
it's just kind of odd that even though these are replacements they're listed as expansion
because they're new pieces of equipment. But to me it's a little...a little less difficult to
grasp if it's noted that this is a replacement for an existing piece of equipment. Are any of
the items on here not replacements?
MR. BAZ: The only new equipment is not a vehicle. It's baseball scoreboards for Dome and Senior
field at Kalama Park and a soccer scoreboard for South Maui Community Park. All of the
other equipment requested is replacement vehicles.
CHAIR WHITE: No, I meant...I...I thought I said replacements, period, not replacement vehicles.
MR. BAZ: I'm sorry. All the rest...yeah, you're correct. All of the rest of them are replacements
whether they be mowers or...
CHAIR WHITE: Or bleachers or scoreboards or...
MR. BAZ: Correct, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Or vehicles.
MR. BAZ: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Baz?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The South Maui Park, the soccer scoreboard. There's nothing
there now, right?
MR. BAZ: That's correct. That's why I mentioned that that's the new...
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's new, yeah. yeah. 'Cause you said yes they're replacing
all and I'm thinking, wait a minute. There was no board there. That would be a new board.
Kalama, yes, it's a replacement.
MR. BAZ: That one shows as new as well. I'm not sure the details.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, there's a board down there, you know. May not work
real well but it's about time 'cause Mr. Couch has been getting really upset about that.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, it could be a combination of new and replacement and we just were conservative
and said new.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: New. yeah, yeah. Well, I just want him to be happy, you
know.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, further questions, Members? Let's take our afternoon break.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. 'cause some of us is just about...never mind.
CHAIR WHITE: We'll get off the record before you make any further comments, Mr. Victorino.
. .(Ovel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

3:16 p.m.
3:35 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . .(gavel). . Budget and Finance Committee will reconvene and we will
continue with the review of the Parks Department. And we are moving into the PALS
Program I believe. Go ahead, Ms. Savage.
MS. SAVAGE: Thank you. The PALS Program. the Play and Learn Sessions were started in 1990
with the continuing goal to provide qualified trained staff to insure a safe, fun environment
that promotes learning along with play at a reasonable cost. This past Summer 2013 session
consisted of 19 PALS sites, 284 seasonal staff and serviced 1,968 children. This year we're
looking at expanding enrollment at our West Maui site. The registration numbers there the
past few years have been at capacity and there's been requests for additional that we've not
been able to accommodate so we will be expanding on that side. And we'll also be including
some new sports into the curriculum. We have some futsal and rugby that'll be introduced
during these time frames. And fortunately we're gonna be able to do this additional
expansion in West within the same budget numbers that we have so we're not looking at any
additional increases in budgeting. If there's any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
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CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, you know. I'm happy to see that really
there's no major, major changes. And all the changes in the back on your Page 492 basically
is movement of money, I guess, and reallocation. Again, our Interfund Costs reclassification
pops its head up here again. So what is...huh?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Talking golf course?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, I'm sorry. I went too fast. I when...I flipped that page
only on a speed. Excuse me, I'm sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes. you were the one that told us we were on the PALS Program.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, no, and I'm on the PALS Program. But 1 flipped
one...the thing was stuck together and I went right to the golf course. didn't look at it. Sorry,
sorry, sorry. You know, yeah. I'm not perfect like Mr. Couch so I apologize. Anyhow, so
with that being said. that was wrong. I was on the golf course but I'll go back. And. again,
everything's pretty level as you said earlier. How many children do we service throughout
the program? And I...you had numbers here but overall if you broke it down by areas,
Central, South. East and West.
MS. SAVAGE: We...I don't have those -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay, you don't have -MS. SAVAGE: --breakdown in numbers.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Later on you can bring 'em.
MS. SAVAGE: But we can provide that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. if you can provide that. Mr. Chair. I'd be...other than
that I support the PALS Program.
CHAIR WHITE: I believe that might...I believe that might've been provided to us in ED...EAR
Committee so we can pull that information for you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I remember that but yeah. You know, we got a lot of
information in our Committees so, you know, but if you can I'd . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR WHITE: We'll have Staff locate that for you.

- 92 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 1, 2014

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. please. And then maybe at least that way we have
a...other than that I have no problems with PALS and I'm glad to see you're expanding West
Maui because that community does need it. But don't forget, Central is also growing very
rapidly and always in need of more, you know. And so whether it's my area or
Mr. Guzman's area, you know, our areas are continuously growing and the demand is getting
more and more each summer. or even the Winter Breaks also. Okay, thank you, Ms. Savage.
Thank you. Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members. if you don't mind, I'd like to move on to Waiehu Golf Course
Program since there's very little in the way of changes in the PALS Program. And I think
Mr. Victorino has outlined it very well as well as Ms. Savage. So we'll move on to the golf
course. Ms. Savage?
MS. SAVAGE: Thank you, Chair. The Golf Course Program supervises golf play and collects
playing fees for Maui County. The program's responsible for maintaining the course, club
house, maintenance buildings and other support facilities. This year...or the golf course is
currently 36 months into its 60-month plan, the goal of which is to be 98 percent weed-free
on the tees and greens and 80 percent weed-free on the fairways and roughs. There's been
enormous recovery of the course in the past 36 months. The initial estimates that had been
determined for the cost of the agricultural supplies have turned out to be a little bit lower than
where they need to be. And so you'll see the additional requests for $1 19,619 in order to
maintain where we're at with trying to complete this 60-month improvement program. And
then there's also a couple of pieces of equipment that we're looking to replace at the course
as well. So with that, we can take questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, Ms. Savage, it is been told to me, and I was
down there a couple of days ago that much of the improvements that was seen in the last year
and a half has seemed to dissipated and I have had a lot more complaints. And I've gone
down to verify that the weeds seem to be coming back. Can you expound a little bit on that?
Because I know you're into the little past the midway point on the 60-month...I mean
60-month plan but I'm hearing and I saw that, well...just maybe you explain it then. Then I
won't go any further.
MS. SAVAGE: If we could, I'd like to bring down our Parks Maintenance Superintendent.
Brad Pierce, again who also oversees the golf course.
MR. PIERCE: Good afternoon again. Council and Chairman. I'm Brad Pierce. I'm the
superintendent for the Parks Maintenance Division. I oversee the golf course also. I'm glad
to know that I won't need counsel for this question. The situation right now is that it has
been for the last couple months, as you know, it's been very, very rainy. And because of
that, our spray program has just been set back. We haven't been able to treat the weeds at the
golf course as aggressively as we would like and it's strictly a matter of the conditions of the
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weather. It wouldn't be prudent to treat and then have the treatment washed away. And
it's...1 mean it's great because we're saving money on electricity for irrigation but
unfortunately it's just slipping back and that's just where we're at with that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that does confirm what I've been told and what I saw that
we have stepped back a couple of notches compared to where we were three months ago,
four months ago before all this rainy season started.
MR. PIERCE: Yes, sir, that's correct. And we're waiting until the, you know, the weather permits
and then we will aggressively pursue, you know, pursue the weeds. And we're...I've talked
to the staff at the golf course, the superintendent, Doug Myers and his staff and they feel as
though we should be able to meet our goal as planned.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Now the amount of equipment that they're asking for,
136,000, which is 86,000 more than last year. Do you know specifically what they're
looking for? I mean in here it has on Page...that's 492 on the regular program and then the
Details -MR. BAZ: It's 12-103.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, oh, thank you. Thank you. I like when somebody can
be ahead of me. Thank you. I know for a number of years we gave money for equipment
and then it wasn't used. And in the last few years I see this equipment is all replacement,
right?
MR. PIERCE: That is correct, sir. Yes, the days of the golf course not using their equipment funds,
those days are gone.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh yeah, thank you.
MR. PIERCE: These are two replacement mowers. One is a greens mower and one is a fairway
mower. Greens mowers typically cost anywhere...around $50,000. And a greens mower, I
mean fairway mowers are gonna be around 70 to 75,000.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: How old are these -MR. PIERCE: Actually...at 86,000 'cause there's a...those are two-year-old estimates because
there's now a tax on large diesel engines that adds percentage to the cost.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay. So this 86 may be outdated?
MR. PIERCE: Oh, no, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh_ okay.
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MR. PIERCE: My quote for 75 is incorrect.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And these will replace how old the equipment that it's being
replaced with? For, I should say, excuse me. How old is the last fairway mower and greens
mower? How old are those?
MR. PIERCE: The greens mower is a 2007.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. PIERCE: And the fairway mower is a 1992. Typically the mowers should be replaced, if we
had a dream sheet, they should be replaced between five and seven years. Just because of the
frequency of mowing and just...that's just how fast the equipment wears out. The longer you
keep a mower running, I mean it will keep running but then you risk...the biggest thing we
risk is hydraulic leaks.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay. Thank you. I mean at least you got some...I had
sonic clarification because I had been told by people and I went down there myself And it's
kinda disappointing to see that the weeds are taking over what we had worked so hard to
clean up. And I...understood. We have had more than enough rain in the last few months.
But Upcountry is very happy. It's the town people that get upset. You know, I can't satisfy
everybody. I just don't know how to do that. So I ask God to try to go rain Upcountry and
no rain downtown but I not sure if that works real well. Trying my best, sir. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: But just remember that you would like to get out of here at a certain time.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: So I don't wanna rain on your parade. Yeah, we will be asking the Department
for...not for the vehicle replacement, for all of the equipment replacements, we'll be asking
for the age and so we'll have the list for that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Now you tell me. I'm sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: No, that's okay. Okay, other questions on the golf course? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, just a minor question. On the Materials and Supplies, is
that inclusive of the nets over there at the driving range? Those nets are really in bad repair
as well as the poles that keep the nets up. Is that part of that?
MR. PIERCE: No, that's not. The...there is a plan right now to have those nets and poles replaced
specifically the ones on the north side.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right. right.
MR. PIERCE: The north side. And...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. it's right along that roadway and my biggest fear is that
there's a big hole that if the ball shoots out that way and hits somebody or a car passing by -MR. PIERCE: Yes...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --we've got problems.
MR. PIERCE: There is a plan and the actual...when...that is actually being handled by our
Planning and Development Section. They're overseeing that 'cause it's involved in getting
the system replaced.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, but it's been about six months, six, seven months. And
I...still
MR. PIERCE: There was...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --there's a big hole there. I mean it's really significantly evident
that there's...could be issues.
MS. SAVAGE: Specifically with that location I know we had looked at trying to make some repairs
and placement but there is...there wasn't monies allocated in specifically with Golf Course
Funds. And so we're going back and forth with, you know, if we can make those repairs.
You know, because it wasn't designated with Golf Course Funds. So I...we're gonna have
to look a little bit further into where the funding is coming from for that project.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh. I would just suggest that you find the funding faster because
to me it's a liability issue. It could be something that could definitely put us on the hook for
something especially if those balls are, you know. shooting out that way. And there's people
that live over there now. Those claimed sovereignty person...persons that are camping out
over there by the beach area. And that's where the balls are shooting so just wanna let you
know about that one. And then I've always been impressed with Kauai's public course, golf
course and I'm wondering why the...we haven't changed our greens to Seashore. It's a
tighter grass. It would cut out the weeds.
MR. PIERCE: The decision to stay with the Bermuda...I'm not a golfer and so when...I defer to the
Superintendent and his Maintenance Supervisor at the golf course. Golfers...I mean the
golfers that I've been told, they prefer to putt on a Bermuda. It rolls smoother, more...are
truer. A Seashore is bumpier. And so when it gets down to playing the game, there are
people that argue with that. We did, the Superintendent of the golf course, Doug Myers, and
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myself and our Beautification Manager went over to Kauai and spent two days over there
looking at their course.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Beautiful course, right?
MR. PIERCE: Yes, it's gorgeous, gorgeous. They started their course on the Seashore path when
someone, a disgruntled ex-employee. sprayed Roundup on their Bermuda greens. And they
pretty much killed over half of them. So they were kinda...the die was cast for them. In
discussing it with Mr. Myers and Bobby Alo. Mr. Alo, our Maintenance Supervisor at the
golf course. they requested the opportunity to clean up the course while maintaining the
Bermuda turf that we have. And that's was the agreement that we decided on 36 months ago.
We said we're gonna give them a five-year plan which was the amount of time that Kauai
took to recover from their burned greens to where they are when we went over to inspect
their course. So we're halfway through that and I discuss that with Mr. Myers, you know,
occasionally throughout the year and just that, you know, he's...he has a plan and
that's...and I'm gonna stick...I'm gonna support him in his plan. And he has this 60-month
period to bring the course back to a state where people will be happy with it. And if it's not,
then at that time we will entertain different types of turf. But regardless of the turf that we
have, we have a seed bed at Waiehu that is 50 years old and very, very deep. So regardless
of the type of turf that you have, you're going to have weeds. And Seashore is not a silver
bullet that will solve all your problems. There are issues with Seashore and I'm not a turf
specialist and so I can't sit here and tell you that I know emphatically that it's the best or the
worst or whatever grass. But Seashore comes with its own issues. So I've...you know,
we've had this discussion within the Department and we've decided to support the staff
during this time and then at the end of that time, we would make changes if need be. And we
feel as though we've made great strides in cleaning up the course and maintaining the
Bermuda grass, and we'd like to finish the run, you know, all the way and then address it.
.(lnaudible).
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair. the only reason why I brought it up was because in Kauai
their public course which is government owned is very nice in terms of bringing in major
tournaments and therefore has allowed Kauai to grow via economically. And we could be,
you know, on the same path. But it seems like...I think even the fertilizer was incorrect a
few years ago during Tavares' time. Bought the wrong type of fertilizer but I don't know.
It's...
MR. PIERCE: I'm not sure about the wrong type of chemicals but it should be noted that also Kauai
is a longer course and even if our course was pristine without a weed nearly on it. we
wouldn't...our course, Waiehu, is too short -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, that...that, yeah.
MR. PIERCE: --for men, LPGA, LPG and LPL.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: But not the senior tour.
MR. PIERCE: And so it'll only...I believe the only thing we'd be able to play out there would be a
Junior -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, junior.
MR. PIERCE: --Tournament, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So, that's fine.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you for that explanation but I
thought we had a survey done or consultants come in and say what should be done with the
golf course and I thought their recommendation was to put Seashore Paspalum on the green.
Now I may be mistaken but I'm pretty sure that's what they had said. So are we...you're
gonna wait till your five-year period for them to get the greens and everything ready before
addressing that?
MR. PIERCE: We did have...and we've just recently had, again, the USGA come in and do a
review of the golf course. We're waiting for their most recent report. Their...one of their
recommendations...they have several recommendations. One of them was for the transition
to Seashore Paspalum on the greens and the tees. We have transitioned on the tees to
Seashore. Again. I'm deferring to our Superintendent for...they wanna maintain the
Bermuda on the greens. I'm aonna...I mean unless I want to manage the golf course, I need
to defer to him and let him do his job. We have followed many, many of the
recommendations of the USGA when...on their review of the course. We've purchased a lot
of equipment that they've recommended. We've made other changes that they've
recommended. We value their input. We pay for their input, you know, so it'd be foolish of
us not to follow their recommendations. We've...I discussed this with Mr. Myers just this
past week, you know, because the professional from the USGA came back and talked to us
and said, yeah, I'd really like to see you guys change over to Seashore. And, again. Doug
is...Mr. Myers is determined he wants to go Bermuda so I'm gonna support him in that.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair. I have a question. Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And Mr....correct me if I'm wrong. Mr. Myers is new since the
course got into its shape? Or has he been there for a while.
MR. PIERCE: Mr. Myers was the Maintenance Superintendent for a number of years and became
the Golf Course Superintendent...three years ago? Three years ago, so just before this
36-month period.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. just...it kind of is interesting that, you know, you have
your...the experts say do it this way and then the guys who kinda let it fall down are saying,
well, we wanna do it the other way. So I have some concerns with that. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: You know the concessions that we have there at the golf course,
where do those monies go to? Is that in the General Fund or does that go back to the Waiehu
Golf Course? Like we've got the restaurant there and I know we have the golf shop there.
Those are concessions .. (inaudible). .
MR. BAZ: Yeah, those concessions--excuse me, Mr. Chair--go back into the Golf Course Fund so
that is a pretty significant amount of the revenue that they make.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And it could be a significant amount of revenue that we make at other parks as
well. Ms. Cochran. I knew you were gonna wait...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. No, I...no, I...everyone...no, I wasn't gonna say a
But I just wanna reconfirm the...okay, I had it...my pages are all like
word.
over-puka'd.. it's falling apart. The Interfund... sorry, Page 492. And the Interfund Cost
Reclassification at the million dollars, is that...basically Interfund transfer? Is that what that
number is stating? This is like subsidy from General Fund into this golf course basically?
What is that?
MR. BAZ: What page are you looking at?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. 492. Interfund Cost Reclassification and...
MR. BAZ: Okay. So their Operations Interfund Cost Reclassifications are the Special Costs that are
paid back into the General Fund. Those are...include the Overhead which I mentioned
before went up because of the Cost Allocation Plan. So that's why there's a significant
increase in those. If you look at the Budget Details on Page 12-101 and 12-102, it has a
breakdown of those costs. You can see that the contributions to the ERS went up a little bit
based on salary adjustments and the fringe benefit rate increase. The golf...the union Rill'
went up again, 25,000 but the significant increase was the Overhead...Administrative
Overhead Charge which went up from 220,000 to 1.2 million. Then on the next page, it has
the golf course's portion of Debt Service and the Golf course's portion of the OPEB
requirement.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
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MR. BAZ: Yeah, so those are...so referencing back to page 492 all but the Debt Service and OPEB
are reflected in the Interfund Cost Reclassification and those transfers out to General Fund
are for Debt Service and OPEB.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. That overall we...it's around...is it still
around 2.8 million...or that...that we take from General Fund to subsidize this golf course, in
essence? And
just trying to find that figure but I guess...where I'm trying to figure
out. But while Mr. Baz looks for that figure, I concur with Mr. Couch's discussion in regards
to, you know, the...I remember the experts coming in, giving us that whole report, giving us
the recommendations. We started on that path and that track and improvements were coming
out and the public was, you know, praising us in the positive steps forward and now
we're...sounds like we're reverting back. But you explained yourself But anyways I just
wanted to chime in on Mr. Couch's discussion.
CHAIR WHITE: One of the things that Chair will be requesting is to give an update us on the
revenues the... in the preliminary information, it didn't address the number of users for the
golf course so we'll be asking for those numbers to update those.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: But the supplemental transfer that their planning to make from the General Fund
to the Golf course Fund is $2.6 million this year.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Two point six, okay. Thank you, Chair. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: And I'm assuming that...is part of that to cover this Overhead Charge?
MR. BAZ: Yes. Well, the increase in the Interfund Reclassification a little over a million dollars.
So. yeah, if we weren't doing that Overhead Reimbursement -CHAIR WHITE: The transfer would be lower.
MR. BAZ: --then the transfer would be lower. yes. That's why I said it kinda goes in a
cyclical...this and Solid Waste Fund you'll see that even though the Administrative
Overhead Costs increased that we get from the Special Fund because we're supplementally
transferring money in there, we have to increase that Supplemental Transfer.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Baz.
CHAIR WHITE: The important thing to remember is that because this is a Special Fund...or
an...it's an Enterprise Fund, right?
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MR. BAZ: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. We charge all the expenses to the golf course. If we were to do that with
all parks. then you would see a similar transfer of Overhead Costs and other costs to cover
those expenses, because all the parks have the same kind of cost structure. But they don't
have the revenues that we are generating from the golf course so...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair -CHAIR WHITE: I can't remember my . .(inaudible). . .
MR. BAZ: You'd probably be interested the Full Cost Allocation Plan has a breakdown by program
of even...including the General Fund funded programs. So you'll be able to see what the
costs are to operate those.
CHAIR WHITE: The Full Cost Allocation Plan is where?
MR. BAZ: It's being finalized right now. I mean the numbers are finalized but the report itself is
being made into a nice binder and stuff like that. So we'll be able to get the Committee a
copy of that.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: It's 260 pages so I don't know if you wanna put it in the binders right now hut...
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, we'll take the executive summary. But it is...it's important to...these
numbers look really big because it's the golf course. But if we were to do this with other
parks the numbers would be probably a little bit larger. So...okay, any other questions on
the...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Ms. Crivello has . .(inaudible).
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, I just wanted to know what are the fees *cause on Page 494
you have actual rounds played. You have your figures here. So I'm just curious what are the
fees.
CHAIR WHITE: We can add that to our letter requesting the revenues and the number of users.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, the fees are listed in Appendix B. When we go over rates and fees in a couple of
weeks then we can go through each one of those in detail. But as far as the number of rounds
and things like that, yeah, if you could send a request then the Department can respond.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
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MS. SAVAGE: Chair, if I could just...
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MS. SAVAGE: One clarification I guess just with the discussion of, you know, the plans at the golf
course. The 60-month plan that the golf course is currently on is the plan in which the
professionals had come in and given their recommendations. And that is still the same plan
that the Department is functioning off of So they're...you know, with the minor setback with
the rains the Department is still on that same course of...with those recommendations that the
professionals gave and we're month 36 into that 60-month plan. So that is still the same
course that the Department is on for trying to get the golf course back up to the higher levels.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for that clarification. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, again, you know, every year we come to the
golf course and we seem to make it a big issue and we don't really point out that there are
many other of our parks. And I think you pointed it out, Mr. Chair, and thank you very
much, that when you talking lights being used, resurfacing of tennis courts and other areas.
we spent exponentially a lot more for these facilities than we do for this golf course without
bringing in any revenue in.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And that's a real challenge. Whether...you know, you can
compare Kauai and Big Island has their municipal golf course in Waiakea and everyone has
that. Ala Wai...Ala Wai. ho, you can't get on the course, you know. I mean and they charge
a lot more. It's a public course but they charge a lot more, you know. And let me tell you
I've been on that course and it ain't much better than ours. In fact, I think ours is a little bit
better. I will say. Kauai, yeah. I will not...I'll admit Kauai is probably better. So whenever
we start trying to make the golf course like a bad investment, really when you think about it,
we pay...our golfers pay a real reasonable amount to play. Maybe that's another area. But
every time we talk about that, they all come running in, the seniors especially. I don't wanna
touch them, you know.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, I think I'd...I'm not gonna remember the numbers exactly but my
recollection is when we did the calculation to compare the cost of maintaining the other parks
because the cost of the golf course is offset by revenues, my recollection is the cost to, the net
cost, for the golf course was about half the cost of the other parks so...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Anyhow, so, you know, I don't wanna belabor the point
because
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we need to move along.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --like you said, some of us...yeah, move along. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: But since we're discussing the Overhead Costs, you probably noticed this on your
table that says, Matrix Consulting Group in the upper left-hand corner. That was the...this is
the report that Mr. Victorino requested a copy of and it was provided by the Finance
Department this morning.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you for that quick response, Mr. Baz.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any further questions on the golf course? I do have a couple of questions
that I failed to ask on the Recreation and Support Services. We didn't get...I didn't ask for
an explanation on the need for the 15-passenger van for liana Parks.
MS. SAVAGE: So this van has been out of operation for, I believe, the last two years and I can pull
up the specifics on this one. But this van was used for a lot of transportation of the youth to
different programs. Whether it was bringing the kids to participate out to other East District
locations or out to Central or if they have any other type of you know, traveling/recreational
programs and so the PALS Program also utilized this van out there in the Hana location.
Since this van has been out of commission, that opportunity has not always been afforded to
the kids out there. Or a lot of times they're trying, you know, parents are trying to find
different ways to carpool or bring people out whereas before our Department was able to
actually provide that service. So we're just asking for a replacement so that we can provide
that service to the youth out there again.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And with that. Members, unless there are further questions. we'll move
into the Parks CIP. Just take a couple-minute recess. . . .(gavel).. .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

4:09 p.m.
4:15 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . .(gavel). . Budget and Finance Committee will reconvene. And we'll move
into the review of the Capital Improvements Program for the Parks Department. And rather
than going through the overall list, we'll begin on Page 761 with the Countywide Parks ADA
Improvements. Ms. Savage?
MS. SAVAGE: Thank you, Chairman. I'll go ahead and hand over the microphone to our Planning
and Development Chief Robert Halvorson who will walk us through each of the projects.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay,thank you.
MR. HALVORSON: Good afternoon. Chair and Committee Members. My name is
Robert Halvorson, the Chief of Planning and Development, Parks and Recreation.
CHAIR WHITE: Welcome.
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MR. HALVORSON: Thank you. The first request, I guess, is for continue our Countywide
Americans with Disability Act Improvements at the various parks. This project's an ongoing
program to implement the County's ADA transition plan to provide handicapped
accessible...accessibility for parks facilities under the Skaff versus County of Maui court
compliance decree. Our projects in 2015 are Waiehu Golf Course shelters, Hookipa Park
accessibility improvements and Paia Community Center restrooms accessibility
improvements. The...we also have a by court mandate a contingency for request by person
of standing for improvements at any of our facilities.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions? The question the Chair has is that we've had this
item here for quite a while and we...and it's projected to go out for at least the next six years.
Do you have an overall list of the items that are in need of being done and any kind of
projected date by which we will be compliant? I understand that as we build new facilities,
they have to be compliant from the get-go. But it just seems that the County may need to
move a little more rapidly on these items and we may need to put a little more money
towards it.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I had the exact same question when we were developing the Capital
Improvement Project sheets and the plan for the upcoming...this year and upcoming years.
You know, I had a concern because it does seem like, you know, we should be at some point
ending this list. And they did provide me, I don't have it with me right now. But they did
provide me a list of the original 20-something projects and the status of those projects listed.
But part of the requirement is that any time anybody requests, you know, like he said, a
person of...with standing meaning that, you know, a person who would be subject to that,
they have to be able to fix whatever the issue is within a close period of time. And that's an
ongoing issue that will be a part of forever, our Parks Department making sure that we're
compliant with ADA rules.
CHAIR WHITE: No, I understand that. But I guess with, I believe, most private facilities, they're
all pretty much ADA compliant by now. It just seems like this law has been around for a
long, long time and it may be appropriate for us to put more money towards this and show a
little more initiative towards getting the folks in our community who are not as able to get
around easily as most of us are to receive better service. And I...since Mr. Carroll, our
Vice-Chair, is not here with us, I'll try to speak on his behalf. But he's made comments on a
number of occasions that there are still quite a number of restrooms that are not ADA
compliant. And I realize it's a big cost to make some of these adjustments, but this is a
responsibility that we need to take seriously and...so if there is a list that the Department can
share with us as to what projects remain to be done and if they can assign a rough cost to it,
I'd like to distribute that to the Committee.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, yeah, they actually did just hand me the list. And it looks like out of the
original court-mandated projects, all are completed except for Mitchell Pauole Center which
is actively going under construction here for repairs. So as far as that original list is done, it
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is complete. They, of course, like I mentioned are always going to have ongoing projects.
So we can give this to Staff to pass out.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Just from the Parks' perspective, I realize that when these lists are
developed sometimes they're not as complete as...I mean they're only as complete as the
person who's filing the concern with the courts. Are you aware of other facilities that are not
on the adjudicated list that we're gonna need to address?
MS. SAVAGE: Chair, that would be a list that we would need to look at developing within the
Department. You know, right now we have the projects that have been brought to our
attention that we need to address and those are some of the ones that we're looking at. You
know, with also finishing the ones that were officially on the court-mandated list. But that is
something that we need to go through and do a little bit more of an audit on exactly which
facilities are still outstanding that are not accessible. And then we can, you know, look at
what still needs to be done and what some of those costs might be to come into fullcompliance with all the facilities.
CHAIR WHITE: Do you know offhand whether all the various park facilities have accessible
bathrooms?
MS. SAVAGE: Percentage-wise, I'm not sure of a number. I know they all...they all do not. But
percentage-wise I'm not sure.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We'll send you a note requesting that list. Members, other questions on
this item? Okay, seeing none, we'll move along. Next item is the Hana-Keanae-Kailua
Parks System. Ms. Savage?
MR. HALVORSON: Yes, Chair, that's for renovations and repairs are anticipated to park facilities
in the Hana. Keanae. and Kailua areas to improve the safety and security of the facility and
the public. Work to include, but not limited to. play court reconstruction and/or resurfacing,
parking lot and/or...parking lot repaving or and/or reconstruction, re-roofing, chain-link
fencing, shade structures. replacement playgrounds. facility- infrastructure and utility
compliance upgrades, and supplemental funding for ongoing capital improvement projects.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, we've passed out a very simple spreadsheet noting the status of
each of the areas under discussion. So this is for the Hana area. 200,000, compared to the 75.
Actually I don't see Hana on here. That's why it's only 1.4 million instead of 1.475.
Anyway, of the 75,000 that was allocated to Hana, only 9,000 has been expended. So the
Chair has already sent a letter to the Department requesting a little more detail on exactly
what the priorities will be with these funds, because it's the Chair's feeling that most of the
project description here is repeated in each of the other areas. And I understand that. But I
think it's important if we're gonna be setting aside more significant monies that it... to
Mr. Victorino's earlier point, we wanna make sure that the high priority items are getting
addressed.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Absolutely.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further discussion on this item? Any questions? Okay, moving on to Pa'ani
Mai Park Improvements, Mr. Halvorson?
MR. HALVORSON: This is for improvements to the park to include construction of an access road,
parking and pavilion/restroom and playground and landscaping. It's...actually this amount is
primarily for the access road and parking lot, because right now they're having to park on the
side of the road to use the park en masse.
CHAIR WHITE: I recall that a good part of the earlier project, early phases, were done with
assistance from the community. Is that gonna continue in the next phase or not?
MR. HALVORSON: There's a community interest in doing Phase 2 on the skateboard park. not
the...and I think on the play equipment also but not the restroom, pavilion and parking lot.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And is the design complete for the items that are in this...that are included
in this CIP request?
MR. HALVORSON: No, it's not. Part of the request is for continuation of design. It's been master
planned and partially designed. but we don't have construction documents for the restroom,
parking lot and access road.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I don't see an amount for design. Is the design been accommodated in
earlier budgets?
MR. HALVORSON: There is a balance in the design contract. I'm not sure exactly what that is.
CHAIR WHITE: And that's adequate to complete the design work?
MR. HALVORSON: I'm not sure on that either.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions on this project?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, I know Mr. Carroll is not here and, you know, this
is...falls in his district. Should we be able to get this second phase of the park, you know, the
skate park and as well as the access road completed with these monies? Do you feel this is
adequate enough?
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MR. HALVORSON: With the volunteer...the community involvement. It...perhaps.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And this community is very active and very involved?
MR. HALVORSON: In the skate park.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, in anything over there because it's a small, well-knitted
community. yeah. So we just wanna make sure it gets completed because it's been long
overdue, yeah. Okay. thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Seeing none, we'll move to South Maui Community
Park. Mr. Halvorson?
MR. HALVORSON: This request is for construction of the gym, South Maui Community Park and
for the completion of the design. In last Fiscal Year we had about half of the money for
design. And the design is progressing.
CHAIR WHITE: So at what stage is the design? Conceptual or what...what level of detail are you
at?
MR. HALVORSON: They're almost out to doing construction drawings. We've had several
meetings and reviews.
CHAIR WHITE: And how long do you anticipate the construction drawings taking and then
permitting and any other process?
MR. HALVORSON: We're anticipating going out to bid in...at the end of this year. this calendar
year.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. How long do you expect the construction drawings to take did you say?
MR. HALVORSON: I don't have that schedule with me but the construction drawings and
from...actually the construction drawings should be completed like October, November.
CHAIR WHITE: And isn't that when you begin the permitting process or is that...
MR. HALVORSON: We...the construction drawings should be substantially complete when you
initiate the permitting process.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Questions? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. So you .. .(clears throat). . . excuse me. For this
Fiscal Year you anticipate getting the bid and starting construction prior to the end of this
Fiscal Year? I'm sorry, the Fiscal Year we're discussing here, FY '15?
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MR. HALVORSON: Yes. that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And would you encumber...say the bid comes in at
11 million or whatever, at that point is that how much you encumber or how does that work
as far as getting the funds, encumbering the funds?
MR. HALVORSON: Yes, we would encumber whatever the low bid was. We cannot encumber
more than that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, you would encumber the whole amount. You wouldn't say,
well, we're...you know, we're only gonna construct through this fiscal year this much. And
then next fiscal year you go...
MR. HALVORSON: No, we would encumber the entire contract.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The entire contract. Okay, great. Thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And thank you. And my question to you is...you know,
whether 16 is enough or not, we'll see. But this community has been long overdue. There is
no gym from Maalaea all the way to Makena, the only area in this entire County that there's
not one gym. I mean you get small communities like Paia that have two gyms within the
range, yeah. So with that said, the additional 15...15...1.5 million in 2006 and then out to
2018, 10 million. That's for the ball fields, the additional ball fields that are going to be
built? Is that what those monies are for? Or at least that's what you're projecting?
MR. HALVORSON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So this 16 million is dedicated hopefully to get the gym
completed, first and foremost the parking lot and whatever else needs to be done?
MR. HALVORSON: Yes, those funds are exclusively for the gym.
COUNCILMEMBER. VICTORINO: Very good. That community deserves it long time. And not
because Mr. Couch is there but because it's been long time in working. 'Cause when I
walked in this Chambers, we had started on this whole plan and that's eight years. And I
hate to say when it started or even before that time. So very good. Thank you very much.
Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? So. Mr. Halvorson. in your best estimate what month
would you say we will be through the design. the permitting and bidding and actually be able
to encumber the monies? I think, you know, all of us want this project and...but at the same
time if we're not gonna be...I thought the design was complete and we were much closer
than we are.
MR. HALVORSON: The funds will be encumbered in early calendar year 2015. if we open bids
in, as anticipated, in December, it takes several months to certify a contract.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The Chair doesn't have any other questions on this item. Any others?
Okay, seeing none, let's move on to South Maui Park System.
MR. HALVORSON: That's pretty much the same description as I read for -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. HALVORSON: --Keanae.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, any need for discussion? Seeing none, same thing for Lanai
Parks System. Any discussion? Move on to Eddie Tam Ballfield Lighting Replacement.
MR. HALVORSON: This project is to replace the lights that were taken down several years ago.
So want the lights replaced so they can go back to having nighttime games.
CHAIR WHITE: And if the... if this is a replacement, is it necessary for $50,000 worth of design?
MR. HALVORSON: It'll be a new lighting system that won't be...I mean a replacement lighting
system but it's all new technology and infrastructure. In answer to your question, yes, we
need a electrical engineer to design it.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any other questions. Members? Seeing none, Upcountry Skate Park.
MR. HALVORSON: This is for design for a skate park in Upcountry. It's brought on by a public
request.
CHAIR WHITE: It brings up in my mind the question of we have other skate parks that we've
already paid for the design, do we need to come up with a different design for each one?
MR. HALVORSON: Well, the design is site specific and it's also driven by the community.
Different communities want different features in the skate park.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. 'That's a good enough answer. Any questions, Members? Well, I have to
do CIP in the early morning next time around.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So we break things...there's park districts? But...we have
Hana 'cause this East Maui thing is throwing me ofl', I guess. Let's put it that way. We're
calling East Maui, Pukalani, Kula, Ulupalakua which usually we just say Upcountry. And
then East Maui in my head is always Hana area.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it is confusing. Kula and...Kula, Paia. Haiku, Makawao are all in the East
Park District.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Park District.
CHAIR WHITE: East Maui Park District.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So...I guess that's why when we went...you went to this list
and there's no Hana. The amount for Pukalani-Kula-Ulupalakua has...Hana in there?
CHAIR WHITE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You know...okay.
CHAIR WHITE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You know...
CHAIR WHITE: We missed Hana.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So that's broken down separately yet they're...you're saying
they're all in one Park District.
CHAIR WHITE: We did that breakdown last Budget.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. So. anyways...just...okay. So that's how it is, that's
how it is. Just...gotta get it in my head.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay, moving on to Makawao-Haiku-Paia Parks System and
Any need for further discussion there?
Pukalani-Kula-Ulupalakua Parks System.
Duke Maliu Ballfield Lighting Replacement, Mr. Halvorson?
MR. HALVORSON: Chair, that's a similar situation to Eddie Tam. The lights there became unsafe
and one fell down and now they're not being used. That system has already been designed
and we're just requesting funds this year for construction.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Questions, Members? Seeing none. Molokai Parks System, $950,000.
Any discussion? There will be I'm sure a lot more discussion later on as we get down into
the more detailed discussions during our decision-making. The next item is the Wailuku
Gym Improvements. Mr. Halvorson?
MR. HALVORSON: Chair, this is for supplemental funding. We had requested, I believe, 2 million
in last year's Budget and we were given the 1.7, I think. And so we had to pull some items
out of the repairs to meet that amount and we'd like to put those back in. One was the lower
roof, the metal roofing on the lower roofs on the lanai you can see there in the picture.
Another was the translucent panels on the north end, let natural light in. Those are expensive
items that we pulled to meet the budget we had.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Questions? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quickly. And, you know, this gym is well-used and I
realize that. But have we ever asked the State to participate in some of this? Because this is
used very much so by Lao School and I know even Wailuku El comes down to use this
particular gym because neither one have their own facility. Has that ever been done? Has
the State ever been asked, hey, can you help us because you are one of the prime users of this
gym, even our pool. But I'm not gonna go there. Our tennis courts and our Wells Park. 1
mean that's all part of the...it's just like Wailuku Elementary. I mean all the old schools
have County Parks because they took the schools but they left the parks for us to take care of.
Has anything ever been asked in that area? And I guess that's the only question I have,
really.
MS. SAVAGE: There hasn't been any recent conversations that I'm aware of you know, between
the State in looking at pitching in on some of the repair maintenance cost of the facilities.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair. maybe that's something we should send a letter and ask
a little, you know. I mean, hey, I'm willing to pay my fair share just as long as they can help
us.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, they did help us with the turf replacement at War Memorial. So they have
assisted with some elements but you're right. They're...you know, they heavily use facilities
that we pay for. And I think it is appropriate for them to assist from time to time. So I think
we can encourage the Department to engage again. I think that would be very good.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No harm in asking. Isn't that true?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay. any further questions on the Wailuku Gym Improvements?
Waikapu Community Center. Mr. Halvorson?
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MR. HALVORSON: Chair, this project is to design and construct an addition to the existing
building and for ADA improvements to the facility.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quickly.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: How big...how much more would you expand this building?
`Came I know right now when we have events over there, that place is jam-packed. It's
really small but...
MR. HALVORSON: We're anticipating doubling the size.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Double the size. Okay.
MR. HALVORSON: It's about 1.200 square feet so it'll be 2,400.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: About 2,400. And you're gonna go back? Not towards the
ballfield, right, you're gonna go.
MR. HALVORSON: That hasn't been determined. We don't have any...the design consultant.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, when you guys get to that point, let me know. 'Cause I
know what the community would like and I think the community needs to be involved.
Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And the next item is the Kanaha Park Master Plan.
MR. HALVORSON: This is to. I guess. update or redo the master plan we have now. There's been
a lot of interest lately from the sports enthusiasts and a lot of concerns with the
environmentalists. So we wanna do a master plan and have meetings and figure out what we
can do there to develop that area.
CHAIR WHITE: So has anything moved forward from the 2004 plan? And is anything anticipated
after we do another master plan?
MR. HALVORSON: It was a draft plan that was never finalized. And, no, nothing has...nothing in
that nature of doing the master plan has taken place since then.
CHAIR WHITE: And I know you all had entered into some discussions with the Planning
Department regarding SMA rules and so forth. Have you made any significant headway in
those discussions as to how you're gonna be able to approach parks like Kanaha?
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MS. SAVAGE: They have...the Planning Department has assisted us in identifying the different
types of permits, some of the different levels and thresholds for when we can do exemptions
when we need to just get the permits. And we've been trying to work with them more on
some of the projects. There's a dune restoration project in there that they assisted us with,
and there's also some minor work that we're looking at trying to do and trying to fix some of
the parking lot areas. And so the Planning Department is working on helping us with
maneuvering through that SMA process.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. You know, the part of the State law that we're following with all these
restrictions on things near the shoreline is to provide better access to recreation not just, you
know, not just to protect natural resources. So I'm...I thank you all for working to get a
better understanding of how parks can help us move forward. Any other questions on the
Kanaha Park master plan? Seeing none, the Wailuku-Waihee-Waikapu Parks System. And
we'll defer that to a later. Kahului Park System, same thing. And West Maui Park System
and that's the end of our CIP. Staff, have we missed anything else that you need from Parks?
Okay, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sony. Jumping back over to Kanaha. Anticipated life, there's
no anticipated life. Did I miss something?
CHAIR WHITE: Because...I think that's -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, I stepped away.
CHAIR WHITE: --because master plans live on forever. On a shelf somewhere up in the clouds.
Sorry, I just couldn't...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Couldn't resist.
CHAIR 'WHITE: I couldn't resist.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You had a long day. April fools.
CHAIR WHITE: That was my Victorino wisdom of the day.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, thank you very much. I appreciate that.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions, Members? If not, I wanna thank you all. We will be back
here at 9 o'clock tomorrow morning. And we will begin with the review of the Planning
Department and Civil Defense.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . .(1.naudible). . about that.
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CHAIR WHITE: No, definitely Civil Defense. But Planning is only available from 9:00 to 10:30.
MR. BAZ: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: And then from 1:30 beyond so we'll he doing Civil Defense between 10:30 and
noon and longer if necessary.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Hopefully they don't have a long night. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, if the...if the number is correct that Chile is a bit further away than the, than
Japan and is only...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: I shouldn't say only. I shouldn't say only.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: They anticipate if it was to hit us, at 3:42 a.m. tomorrow
morning. So we do have some time hopefully and nothing will happen.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so if I'm understanding Mr. Victorino's inference, he'd like us to reconvene
at 3 o'clock in the morning since Civil Defense will be here already.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's fine with me. That's fine.
CHAIR WHITE: Before we get any further off track, we'll adjourn and we'll see you all here at
9 o'clock tomorrow morning. . . .(gavel). . .

ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

ADJOURN: 4:46 p.m.

MIKE WHITE, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
Transcribed by: Reinette Kutz

140401:rk
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